71. Science and technology

Contents

The Big Bang Theory	2
Scientists sometimes know more than they say due to fear of ridicule	3
A new star will be discovered soon	3
Should cloning be applied to humans?	4
The Mayan Skulls were made for purposes of communication	5
Man must realise that all is 'already perfection'	7
Mankind has the power to destroy much but not the energy given to this planet	8
Cloning	8
Use and misuse of technology	9
The ancients knew how to work well with nature	11
Organic methods of farming are far better	14
Cloning of humans	15
Spirit has always existed - so how can everything start from a singularity?	16
Raised consciousness and stuck knowledge in our DNA	17
More confirmation about DNA and consciousness	19
DNA	20
We are focussing on men of education to help them realize that not all comes from books	23
Man must work more closely with spirit to avoid old mistakes	24
George follows up on reference to energy from the sea	26
The Void	26
Organ doning	30
Research into spirit	33
Dark matter and dark energy	34
If only the spiritual knowledge could go hand-in-hand with the education of the physical brain, the indeed you would have a powerful source!	
Nothing is new! All is waiting to be re-discovered!	37
We must avoid upsetting the balance in our world	38
Science and communication with spirit	40
Planet Aerah collation by George	41
Electronic Voice Phenomena - EVP	43
The kilogram standard has lost weight!	43
Big Bang or Steady State?	45

Where does one universe begin and another end?4	7
A visitor gives a few hints about energy yet to be discovered4	8
There is much influence from spirit in many areas including farming techniques49	9
Quantum theory and the afterlife50	0
What are chemtrails?50	0
More on the subject of chemtrails54	4
The Antarctic ice laboratory50	6
Is there life on Mars?	7
Is our Universe a Goldilocks Universe created simply as the 'jackpot' in a lottery of many others that could not support life?	
A very conversational spirit comes to talk about how her granny did things in the garden	1
When science is in danger of going too far	8
Man is not affecting the atmosphere as much as has been feared	9
Salumet is not quite in agreement with the philosopher Viktor Shauberger70	0
Discoveries from under the oceans	1
Santilli telescope and the missing link72	2
Matter, anti-matter, aether, adamantine particles7	3
A question about nuclear weapons	6
Do we need to fear the Terminator?70	6
Energy shifts within the cosmos73	8
Energy from the Oceans	9

The Big Bang Theory

The Big Bang Theory started when it was noticed that galaxies appear to be racing away from each other across the observable universe. Evidence to support this came from the Doppler Red Shift of light from distant galaxies. Scientists also took images of the cosmos in the microwave part of the electromagnetic spectrum and noticed the background radiation was not uniform, as was expected. This 'lumpiness' would have been expected however, if there had been an explosion type event in the distant past. Both these observations have been attributed to an explosion called the Big Bang about thirteen billion years ago. However, other scientists hold onto the idea that the universe is infinite and steady state. The universe has always existed more a less as it is now. Salumet was asked about these two conflicting ideas. His answer was not what most scientists are currently thinking. (1/8/94)

Les: Our scientists, as you probably know, consider that the universe started as a Big Bang, as they call it, but we won't go into that—They've comparatively recently come to the conclusion, that it is an expanding universe. Now that I can accept quite easily, in view of what you have told us before, about the galaxies of which we have no knowledge. So, can

one assume from the scientific evidence that they now have, or say they have, that it is going to be a constant expansion of the universe?

How can they know? How can they know the *whole* of the universe? They cannot. They are correct in part. What they are talking about, is a very small part of the whole. Let us take a few grains of sand within a circle. Let us take another group of circles with grains of sand. What happens when the wind blows? In the *one* section of the grain of sands, do they not blow and make the circle expand? Yes they do, and that is what the scientists are seeing now, within your own galaxy. But they cannot possibly know what is happening in the whole of the universe. Their knowledge, too, is very, *very* limited.

Les: I'm sure it is.

That analogy must explain it simply to you.

<u>Les:</u> Yes, it does explain it. So, we can have no conception of the magnitude of the universe as a whole?

Of course not, no.

<u>Les:</u> But the only explanation that could be accepted, perhaps, is that it is constantly expanding, even beyond what our scientists can visualise.

Yes. Yes, movement, vibration, energy, yes, you have it my friend. It is always moving, it is never static.

Les: As you emphasised last time, energy and thought are the two dominating factors, if I can use that expression.

Yes, yes. That is the true expansion.

Les: Which of course is unlimited; (Yes) there can be no confines on it.

There can be none at all.

Les: Difficult to assimilate, but nevertheless true and it must be accepted.

Yes, I ask you only to accept within your own boundaries of understanding. Has that satisfied your question?

Les: Yes, thank you very much.

Scientists sometimes know more than they say due to fear of ridicule

Sadly, another example of fear in the world. (19/9/94)

<u>Les:</u> Since you have been speaking, I have had several amusing moments, listening to scientists on media channels, now discovering things, which you said have been known for a long, long time.

Let me say, there are some scientists on your Earth, who know a little more than they have actually spoken of. They are a little afraid of ridicule at the moment. But they will be encouraged to speak out, to speak forth to the media, and they will be proud that they have done so. That is to come. We are doing our utmost to influence many people, those in power, those in the scientific world, many, many people.

A new star will be discovered soon

A communicator states that the discovery of this new star is important and that this message must be remembered. Here is the message. (5/2/96)

Do you know me?

Les: I don't know you no. That doesn't matter, you are a friend, quite welcome to be here. What can I do for you? Why have you come to see us?

To tell you of a new star that will be discovered shortly.

Les: A new star—has it any special significance?

Yes, but it is not easy for you to understand as yet.

Les: Oh well, we shall have to wait, shan't we.

Please make note that you have been told.

Les: Yes, it is being recorded and we shall have a record of it.

That is most important that you remember this conversation.

<u>Les:</u> Right thank you—

Many people will benefit from its discovery.

Les: Well that's nice to know.

Especially the children born on the day it shows itself. It is too complicated for me to explain why at this time, but we will be influencing people in your world, who will have knowledge of it.

Les: I see.

They will be told of its importance and they in turn, will explain in greater detail, to the masses of you who will see it.

<u>Les:</u> Thank you. and those who do the explaining, will they receive their knowledge from your world?

They will not realise it, but yes, the knowledge will come from a higher plane.

Les: Thank you, so they will be impressed, without realising it?

Yes, it would not be possible any other way.

<u>Les:</u> No, well thank you very much for telling us that and we shall certainly remember it. Yes, that is most important, that this conversation is remembered and the little children born on the day, will be influenced all of their lives. I will say that there will be some that will go on to great things. Now power here is fading. May the light of the stars visible in your heavens, light and guide your pathways. Now please we close.

<u>Graham' note</u>: we live in exciting times as planets are being discovered all the time. Here is an excerpt from a study a number of years ago.

Marcy and Butler were the ones who last year confirmed the first discovery of a planet outside our solar system, 51 Pegasi.

"After the discovery of 51 Peg everyone wondered if it was a freak, a one in a million observation," Marcy said. "The answer is no. Planets aren't rare after all." The two new planets were found around the stars 70 Virginis, in the constellation Virgo, and 47 Ursae Majoris, in the Big Dipper or Ursa Major. Both stars are visible to the naked eye, but the planets are too small and dim to be seen against the glare of their parent star.

Should cloning be applied to humans?

Salumet gives quite a strong message on this subject. (4/3/96)

Les: My question concerns the cloning which is being done by scientists nowadays and you will know what that is, I'm sure. It is said that *cloning* will result in absolutely identical animals or individuals and of course many people are concerned that cloning should not be applied to humans. But let us assume for a moment that it *is* applied in the future. How would that affect the spirituality of those persons, they can't be spiritually identical, I'm sure?

You are quite correct. They can never attain perfection, as far as identical people are concerned—it is impossible. They have achieved and it has been coming for some time, where your scientists and your doctors have knowledge, which has brought them to this point. But misuse of knowledge given, cannot be right. So I will say to you: This should not take place. But of course again, we come to *free will*. Whilst the knowledge exists, it is at risk of being used wrongly.

Les: Just as so many things have been in the course of mankind's history.

Sadly, yes. We are restrained from many things and I say it saddens us so to see this knowledge so misused. But let me say only this, and we will return to the subject if you so desire, on another occasion, when time will permit me to speak more broadly upon the subject.

Les: Yes, we would like that please.

But, I will say to you, the achievements cannot be fully guaranteed. It cannot, because all of you are individuals, you are sparks of the Great Divine and that individuality cannot be usurped in any way.

Les: Of course not. The scientists are obviously purely thinking in physical terms once more. Of course and in that respect they can achieve what they will call *success*. But I tell you here and now, it is a success which will be short-lived.

Les: Thank you very much for that information.

But we will return, because I know upon your earthly plane, that it has created disturbance for many.

Les: Yes it has indeed Salumet.

The Mayan Skulls were made for purposes of communication

Interesting that such objects are so ancient and would be impossible to make with modern technology. (10/11/97)

<u>George:</u> Yes, I have read a report on what is described as the Mayan crystal skulls. These are very perfectly made skulls, each from a single crystal and they may be older than the Mayan civilisation, but they are reported to have a *'between worlds,'* communication facility. Is there anything you can tell us about the crystal skulls, which may be Mayan or pre-Mayan? I understand your question, but before I answer it for you, let me say this to you dear friend: You are in need of some rest. (Yes) Yes, I will leave it with you, now let us return. I do not come to explain these mysteries of your world, of which there are many—but on this occasion, I will for you. These skulls are indeed prior to the Mayan civilisation. The Mayans were indeed a much developed race, who were aware, much aware, of all things spiritual. They knew and understood the workings of all energy forms on this Earth. These skulls you speak of were used in the way that many of your psychics and mediums of this age use glass balls, or how do you term them, *crystal gazing*, to build up energy between our worlds. It was only a form of communication, to which the Mayans developed their use, because of the beauty and simplicity and the easy use of them, in developing their own consciousness. Does that help you?

<u>George:</u> Yes it does and it's nice to have the confirmation that they are indeed pre-Mayan. **They are quite a deal older than has been said.**

<u>George:</u> I thought they must be. Thank you very much.

Les: Of course, from what you said Salumet, the skulls themselves have no ability in communication between the worlds, they are merely a focal point, for the seers here.

Yes, as in all communication, you cannot light the light, unless you have the trigger switch, you understand? (Yes) I simplify it for you, but that is the basis of all communication. Les: Yes, I think there has been some unnecessary mystery attached to the skulls. When I read about them many years ago, I was of the opinion that they were merely focal points and did not in themselves have any specific ability, in the field of communication.

My dear friends, let me say this to you: There is no need for any artefact, any icon, any such item, to be used for communication, between the human being and our world. After all, what better communication can you have, than your own soul?

Les: Of course not.

But always man, whilst alive on this planet, has sought many items to idolise, to utilise and to gain some form of idolatry for his own use.

Les: And to make money from it.

I would say, not always, but sometimes.

<u>George:</u> Yes, a part of their mystery, has been the perfection of their manufacture, which we could not manage today, in today's society.

Remember what I have said, their consciousness on spiritual matters, was great. They had abilities which have, as many of your races upon this planet—their abilities have been lost over time; abilities which each one of you possess, but have lost in the passage of your earthly time. In your so-called *'quest for knowledge'*, I have to say dear fiends you have lost much.

Les: Yes we can accept that too; we've lost the important things.

But with our help, we hope you will regain much, before your time expires here, that all of your world will be raised in consciousness, that each soul will come into its own, will recognise itself and the spiritual aspect and power and love, which each one of you possess.

Les: I don't think I would be far off the track, if I said to my colleague, that if he thought of the construction, or the making of those skulls being by mental laser, I would be very wrong. Understand George? (Yes) We have produced the physical laser, which does incredible things, but it was *thought*, which produced that and *thought* directly given, to things like the production of the skulls, merely cuts out the middle man.

It applies also in your own day-and-age. There are many words spoken, about beings from other planets, are there not? (Yes) We have discussed this before. Let me tell you now dear friends, that many of these planets do not need to utilise space travel, their knowledge is far greater. But at this moment in time, it is not knowledge which is given to mankind, because he is not ready for it. But there are beings who have the ability to use their spirit to the upmost, to be without any form of what you call, *'space transport,'* and who have the ability to *space travel.* I hope I do not confuse you, but I wish to make the

comparison, that in each age, there are always mysteries, which should not arise, because the simple fact remains, that your gifts of spirit are never-ending. If you use the power of your thought to its fullest capacity, there is *nothing* you cannot do. Dear friends, work upon the power of your thought. Again, this is my teaching to you all. Develop your power of thought, use it well in love and there is nothing that you cannot seek to do.

Les: Thank you very much.

<u>George:</u> Reassuring words, thank you.

Les: We shall have to learn how to use it fully.

If you do not use it, you will not grow and expand; you will not stagnate, but you will not grow either, you understand?

<u>Les:</u> Yes I must say that for myself, I don't want to sound conceited or egotistical—I am becoming much more aware of the ability to use the power of thought. I can't say it is producing concrete results as I would like to see, but I do know that I'm learning how to direct it into that area, for which I thank you for your teaching.

There is no need for thanks. Each one of you has the ability to grow in thought-power. But my dear friend, let me say to you one word, *patience*.

Les: Yes patience.

It will not come in a moment, it will not come in one year of your time, but it is an everlearning process, but a most rewarding one if used properly.

Les: Yes I'm sure it can be.

Man must realise that all is 'already perfection'

This statement comes from a question by Sarah on the subject of genetic interference. (29/6/98)

<u>Sarah</u>: It would be nice to know what Salumet thinks of this changing of fruit with genetic engineering.

Yes, my thoughts my dear friends, have been given to you on previous occasions regarding human links with genetic interference. It differs not with your question. I will say only that man must stop interfering in the manner that he is so doing. He will find the error of his ways.

Les: I think you're referring to genetic changes now, are you?

Yes, mankind must realise that *all* is already perfection that has been provided for you upon this earthly planet and any such interference, whether it be human, vegetable, mineral, whatever—he must realise that although he seeks betterment at times, he is failing in his heart-felt desire for such.

Les: I don't think he will better anything.

Of course he will not. But the seeking and the searching, is what is uppermost in some human minds. Does that satisfy your question?

Sarah: Yes, thank you very much.

Mankind has the power to destroy much but not the energy given to this planet

Salumet responds to the many fearful thoughts that are troubling people at the moment. (27/7/98)

I would like to say to you this time that many thoughts are coming to us, about the existence of your planet Earth. I will repeat to you once more, that mankind has unreasonable thoughts, of his own power to destroy. I say to you once more: Mankind does not have this kind of power. He *can* destroy much, but he *cannot* extinguish the energy given to this planet, by the *Great Creative Force* that each one of you knows as *God*, or the *Great Creative Force*. *Man will not destroy this planet*. This is what I wish to reiterate to you once more, my dear friends.

<u>Les:</u> Thank you very much, that's comforting. I never thought for a minute that he would be able to. Mankind might superficially damage the surface of the planet, and perhaps to some degree, beneath the surface, but he would never be able to destroy it completely.

He has put too much into his thinking, that mankind is now all-powerful. Let me tell you, mankind still knows very little.

<u>Les:</u> Oh absolutely, I would agree with that completely. And unfortunately we don't always know the responsibilities we are creating for ourselves. We mess about with nature and physical forces.

I believe my dear friend, that by now those of you present here, know and understand that mankind has much to learn. (*Agreed*) But those of you in your world, who are able to acknowledge and try to understand the teachings of those from our world, will *know* that much can be done to help mankind in the right direction, in order that this planet follows it's true evolutionary path.

Les: I'm sure we can be helped enormously.

But we have spoken about these matters before, but because of the many thoughts coming to us from your Earth, I wanted you my dear friends, to know that my words do not alter; (Thank you.) what I have told you, still stands. If you so desire this time, I think it might be good that we have questions on any subject that I have brought to you and that perhaps you still have some thinking about, or doubts in your own minds.

<u>Cloning</u>

Salumet discusses the physical and spiritual aspects of cloning and also warns us that some genetic research is currently going too far. However, we are being watched over by spirit world and we will not be allowed to go too far. (14/12/98)

<u>Les:</u> Some time ago Salumet we did touch on the subject of cloning and you said then as we expected, that though there may be physical cloning, each clone would be used by a different soul. Now I've been thinking quite a bit about that recently, and you have told us also that the physical and spiritual cannot be separated. So in my thinking, if cloning is possible, then surely the spiritual side of that, would affect the personality; not only would it

be a physical similarity, but if the spirit is going to be involved as well as the physical, I can't see that cloning would ever in fact be achieved.

You are perfectly correct. It of course will be achieved *physically*, as you say, and of course in doing so, you must remember as in your world so too in ours, there are like-minded spirit; and that spirit which would inhabit a cloned physical body, would be as close to that original spirit as was possible. Yes, that would be the case, but again although the physical cloning will be how your scientists will say, *'perfect,'* that is not the case. It cannot, each soul is individualised.

<u>Les:</u> Yes, that confirms it thank you, which brings me to the second part of the question, which is very pertinent, because there is a great deal of discussion these days on genetic modifications. The genetic make-up of a person is usually associated with the physical, *(Yes.)* but if the soul is occupying the physical, surely the genetic make-up, would be of a spiritual nature as well?

Of course, you cannot separate it — that you must fully understand. You cannot make two entities of it; it cannot be separated.

<u>Les:</u> So, our scientists would be quite wrong then, in thinking that the genetic make-up is physical?

The genetic make-up is partly physical — physical is motivated by the spiritual. Les: So, the controlling influence in any case, would be spiritual?

Yes, until your scientists in this world, begin to realise that the human make-up as you call it, is more than physical, they will always be faced with many problems. And I would have to say this to you, that their journey towards genetic interference is not a good one. Les: No, I'm sure it isn't.

But there are many, many within our world who are dealing with this problem in yours. Mankind is coming to a stage in their evolution, where their knowledge is at times being abused. But I have told you my dear friends, that there are many from our world, who are enabling goodness to come to the fore and as all knowledge is gained, then it is our task that any knowledge given, be used for the purpose and the good of humankind and not abused by the few.

<u>Les:</u> Yes, that has happened in the case of atomic energy already, hasn't it? In many instances throughout mankind's history, yes. Mankind almost is self-destructive at times, but there is much going on in our world, so do not be afraid.

<u>Les:</u> That's comforting to know, because I've given a lot of thought to the genetic implications that are arising now and it could go horribly wrong I'm sure. **(Yes.)** So it's comforting to know, you are watching it from your side.

Of course — we are, we are.

<u>Les:</u> We unfortunately in our search for knowledge and our arrogance in that search, we just don't realise the forces we are playing with.

Mankind can only go so far.

<u>Les:</u> Good, that certainly is comforting, and I think everybody else will find it so, won't they? (General agreement) We are grateful for the information Salumet and we do thank you. Sarah, I think you had a question for Salumet?

Use and misuse of technology

Spirit world tries to influence but sometimes has to stand back and watch the destruction. However, slowly we are moving towards listening to that inner voice. Always try to look at the bigger picture. (23/6/03)

Sarah: I was just interested, you said about nuclear power—it was something that's been developed and we don't understand it. You also talked about GM foods. I think you said they weren't good, but is this in fact another thing that we have developed that we don't actually quite understand? We haven't quite got to do the right thing with it? There is much within your world that has come to you under the umbrella of progress. Let me just say this to you my dear friends: The majority of mankind wishes to help each other, but in the past few thousand of your earthly years mankind has developed a knowledge, has evolved to think for himself in a way which is not always best for all peoples. You know that all that comes to mankind originates from the world of Spirit. (Yes) Although many ideas come from our world, they are not utilized to the best advantage of mankind. The problem is always, as I have said on many occasions, that because humankind has freewill, they can abuse, and do abuse, that which comes to them; but that is their choice. We, as I have said before, can try to influence all for good, but the power of thinking, the power of thinking is so great that sometimes we cannot but help and have to stand back and watch mankind be destructive. It is a process of what you call your evolution. We may pick individual topics, and there are many upon which I could comment, but I will generalize for you and say that mankind is reaching a point when all that is coming to him will be used correctly, will be recognized as the spiritual gifts which they were meant to be. Throughout all of your worldly history there have been many civilizations previously, with far greater knowledge than that which is available today, and have I not told you how mankind have abused that knowledge? (Agreed) This still happens today. There is nothing new in so much as mankind still uses that freewill. Remember too what I have told you, that always there are two sides, there is always the positive and negative aspect to all of living. So, what one man might abuse, another will find good with, and this we must trust humankind, and we must influence those who are working for good. We cannot change any pathway which has already arrived. When mankind has made a decision, the thought becomes reality and all we can do is to influence and influence until such time as that knowledge is turned around and used in the way that it should be.

Sarah: If the knowledge is being used correctly...

It will be of benefit to humankind.

<u>Sarah</u>: Yes, but what I was going to say was that if something is used incorrectly, there is a balance and somebody will find something good with it; but likewise, when the good is being used, then someone will find something bad in it, won't they?

Always there will be this balance, yes; you have to look around all of your world in this age to see that. Man goes against man in every walk of your earthly life. What one finds good, another will find a purpose of objection or *misuse*, but what we are striving for my dear friend is that mankind stops and observes and takes inwards all that is given to him from our world. Only then, when mankind listens to the inner voice, will this world indeed become a much happier place. It is *possible*, it *is* possible, but each individual needs to accept some responsibility for what is happening in your planet. You cannot be absolved from it. These may seem to be harsh words, but I tell you, because in accepting that responsibility, you are accepting that you are more than a body of flesh. Do you

understand? (Yes) Try not to, my dear friend, think of any one situation, try not to focus on the negative of any *one* purpose of life, but always strive to see the fuller picture, and then, and only then, will you see what has to be done. These are simple words from *me*, but not so easy to *do*; but if you do not strive you will not achieve. Is that helpful to you? <u>Sarah</u>: Yes it is, thank you.

The ancients knew how to work well with nature

Today, with pesticides, chemicals and genetic modification, we are abusing the land. However, Salumet starts by reminding us not to judge others for what they are doing, because in their hearts, they believe what they are doing to be right. Through mistakes comes learning, which can only be good. Work through love, not fear. (13/10/03)

<u>George</u>: Could I refer back again to the question of genetic crops, genetic modification. **(Yes)** You have talked about this before, time has now moved on and I think mankind has been *dabbling*, shall we say, and it is beginning to be realized that there are all sorts of disadvantages: certain types of insect are being killed off by crops and there are many disadvantages being realized. People tend to be taking sides in this two-sided issue and fortunately for us the big supermarkets seem to be not accepting genetically-modified foodstuffs or foodstuffs prepared from genetically-modified crops. Their attitude is being influence by customers, so perhaps there is a little *people-power* here showing itself. But it's become a complicated situation and now that we are a little further down that road, I was wondering if you had any further words for us. And the other thing is we are in danger of altering the pathway of evolution, I think, if we seriously take this road. Have you any further comments?

Yes, I thank you for your words my dear friend. Be careful that you are not making judgement. Remember that all of mankind has been endowed with this freewill. I have returned to this on many occasions, but whatever mankind chooses to do that is the pathway that each individual has chosen. You know that our world is constantly trying to influence for the better, but we cannot interfere in a life—that is for the human being to judge and follow what he feels within his heart, whether you judge it to be right or wrong. So firstly, I would say this to you my dear friend: Refrain from judgement, because what you feel to be right or wrong, creates within you a tension of conflict, conflict within your own heart. What you must do is to stand to one side and allow these issues—whether you consider them to be grave or not, you must allow each human being their own trail of conscience. You understand?

Lilian: Yes, that's quite a point.

Since this Earth has existed, mankind has made many errors, shall we call them, but also in that scope of *error* ultimately has come some good. You understand? (*Affirmed*) Therefore you must be wary of judging, because when there is conflict, ultimately there will come resolution. Does this make sense to you my dear friend? George: Yes.

So, I would suggest that if ever something goes against your grain of thinking, that you go inward and see the solution from within.

George: Yes and I imagine it's satisfactory to express our thoughts without getting upset.

Yes, you must always be true to yourself—that is your pathway, that is your true pathway, but what you must never do is to pass judgement on another, because you do not see their thinking, you do not see their emotion and what you may consider to be wrong, in their eyes it may be right. I know it is difficult and with your knowledge you can see that mankind has made many mistakes along the way, but that is not for you to judge. Again, you need to see the wider scheme of life.

<u>George</u>: In some place people have destroyed crops which are being grown experimentally by others...

Yes, but what you sow you must reap. Remember whether they feel right or wrong, the time will come when they face their own decisions, when they must face *themselves* as to whether their judgement was right or wrong. Remember I have taught you there that there is always two sides: white/ black, fear/love; always there is the two-sided face to all of existence. That is why you must not judge.

George: I think destroying crops has to stem from the feeling of fear.

It is fear. Remember it is simple: all of existence stems from fear or love. That is why when people upon your Earth are disturbed and create disharmony, it is from an inner fear. Therefore what you must do is to send them love, surround them with love and in so doing, *their* thinking will change and then you have created that harmony upon this Earth, which will ultimately bring a little more of heaven.

<u>George</u>: Yes, you've brought us back to that very important motivation by fear or love **(Yes)** statement again. Do I see a third motivation here, one of greed?

You could call it greed, I prefer to say it is but an offspring of fear. You understand? (Yes) All of what I know you would term 'negative emotions' stems from fear.

<u>George</u>: Greed would be fear of poverty, yes I see.

Yes, you understand? (Yes) If you can keep those two thoughts within you, fear and love, you will see the purpose of all of mankind's actions upon this Earth. Does it not become simpler for you to look at it in that way?

<u>George</u>: It does indeed. You've brought us back to that very important balance. Thank you. <u>Sarah</u>: Also, going back to the genetic crops, you told us Salumet that new things are influenced from Spirit, so more than likely the genetic modification—we haven't got it quite right—somewhere along the line it will be used for something, but we're not quite using it in the right way.

Yes, as in all things that mankind has abused, it has been because of the power of *his* thought that has prevented good within the world; but that is his right because he has been endowed with freewill that these things happen. We try to influence, and we are mostly successful as your time of evolution goes along, but as in all things, mankind is still learning many things. After all, that is why you have agreed to come to this planet, that you may experience these two opposites of *fear* and *love*; that is basically what is happening.

<u>Lilian</u>: Talking of the crops that we grow, I was listening to a discussion the other day on our televisions and this farmer was into growing or planting crops or reaping them at a certain time, maybe when the moon was in a certain position and it was bright in the moonlight and so on. Would that help our crops, to sow them at a certain time? And would it also perhaps help the Nature Spirits?

This my dear friend—thank you for your question—this knowledge has been known in ancient times and mostly forgotten.

Lilian: And it's now coming back.

Always mankind in earlier times revered what they called 'Gods of Nature', which in effect is exactly what you have said, that they planted at particular times and they reaped at particular times in accordance with what they believed.

<u>Lilian</u>: They also spoke of the energy and I thought they seemed quite knowledgeable. And of course, your Earth energy in ancient times was much purer. There was not—how shall we say, *spoilt Earth* that mankind has reaped upon your planet. In those ancient times the Earth was purer, because mankind had not abused it.

<u>George</u>: Yes and I rather fancy that the stone temples, like the Avebury Temple that I think has been in place for perhaps 5,000 years, **(Longer.)** longer, ah yes—I stand corrected. I think places like that were deliberately built into the countryside, because they had that powerful link with the Earth, with nature, with the Earth Spirits probably.

There are and always have been areas of Earth energy which are stronger than in other places—this is part of the Earth's creation. And yes, you are correct when you say that mankind at those times were much more aware of the Earth energy—they were much more aware of their *own* energy than they were today; it is a combination of factors. But there is nothing that mankind can do today that has not already been known to him. It is not new knowledge it is knowledge that is being *renewed*. You understand?

<u>George</u>: Yes, and this does really take us to another question, but it links. Recently I was in Thailand and it's very much a Buddhist country and I was very much impressed with the gentleness of people and the strong respect for life and living things, which I think comes out of the Buddhist teaching. **(Yes)** It struck me just how much that one culture on the Earth today can learn from another.

That is how it should be. Mankind originally was not meant to be separated in these ways. Mankind has many cultures, mankind has many religions, but what mankind had in those ancient times was a respect for life, which has been lacking as time continues. That is one of the reasons that at this time in the earthly evolution, that many of us have returned to your planet, to bring mankind back to the roots of knowledge that he once possessed. <u>George</u>: Yes, we haven't mentioned very much the Buddha and Buddhism, but...

It matters not what the title is, but the people have remained, if I may say so, close to what is within.

<u>George</u>: Yes, it occurs to me that that is a very important culture on our planet at the moment.

Yes, there are many areas where people are returning to far roots that have been neglected or forgotten, but which will now resurface with the influence that is coming from our world. Many cultures are being impressed with what has been lost to them in the past, but which is never *lost*, because you *cannot lose* that innate sense of life. You understand?

George: Yes indeed.

Well, my dear friends I hope that you have gained from our small discussion this time. <u>George</u>: Yes, it's good that you make the point that all cultures are being influenced. Yes. Names, countries, religions do not matter—it is what lies within; that is the part that we influence. So I say to you this as I leave you all, my dear friends: do not fear for your future, do not be afraid of what you see as disruptive influences within your world, but be strong within the knowledge that you have, that the love that you feel can conquer all. <u>George</u>: Yes, I think we're all much endowed with that feeling these days, thanks to you. No, I say thank you to each and every one of you, because without your time and your dedication, these words could never go forward and for this I am eternally grateful to each one of you. I leave you now surrounded with my love—know that I hear your words, know that you are always safe within my heart.

Organic methods of farming are far better

Man is learning slowly that older methods of farming were less harmful to the land. Organic food is gradually becoming more popular for instance. (9/2/04)

<u>George</u>: Something has been recently published and has been reported in our press today about analysis of vegetables and those vegetables grown on farms in 1940 were very much more nutritious than those grown today and on their element contents they are on average 40% down. I think this is a firm illustration of issues of non-respect of soil and nature and bad farming method. I think this should jolt people into being more aware of the value of soil and agriculture and how we should do better. I was just wondering if you would have any comment on this?

Yes, I understand. As time has continued on this planet, mankind has abused the Earth, the creatures upon this Earth and so forth. Sometimes it takes what you would call a catalyst before understanding takes place. I would say this to you my dear friend, that for many, many of your earthly years, mankind in his ignorance has been abusing the soil and your planet; but I hasten to add, not in any negative form, because the knowledge was not there. Therefore I would say to you that it has taken this long in your earthly time, before people have reached the understanding of what they have been doing. But let me assure you that the tide *is* turning. I am sure that you are aware of the many who are trying to change what you call 'farming methods'.

<u>George</u>: Yes, we have a few farms that have become *organic* (Yes) and I felt for many years now that the methods used 60 or 70 years ago, were very close to what we recognize today as an organic system.

Yes, it will return to more natural growing of your food stock. It is happening and many are being inspired from our world to take care of your planet. Our elementals and Earth Spirits have had much to contend with for many, many years, but they will never stop trying to influence what is happening in your Earth. So I hope my dear friend that this brings a degree of hopefulness about your question. (Yes) It is slowly, slowly improving. Sarah: And GM products, I'm fearful that some of them have crept into our food chain without us knowing.

Yes, I understand your fears, but let me reassure you that the knowledge of natural growing of foodstuff is being impressed upon many, many people, not only ordinary folk, but governments. It will almost be a revolution in time when people will understand what they must do.

<u>George</u>: Yes, we need to revolutionize our farming methods, I'm sure.

But of course in your timescale it does not seem quickly or fast enough for you, but let me say again that things are progressing in the correct way.

<u>Sarah</u>: They're really returning to how they should be more than revolution. We say revolutionize our methods, but it will just be returning back to how it used to be.

Yes and to bring this about as in many instances of your history, where there will be *people power*, in order that governments listen to what the people need. People of your world today have great understanding: they will not be told what to do or how to live

their lives as in past times. Therefore the all-powerful collective voice will be heard. You understand?

<u>Lilian</u>: Yes, we can already see this happening with the groups that have formed and protests and so on.

Yes. I hope that is helpful to you.

George's notes:

<u>Genetically modified Crops / Foods:</u> Salumet has spoken on this ... an 'unnecessary step for humanity', but nevertheless it has been taken ... there will be light and dark issues arising. Fresh in mind is an article in <u>New Scientist, 15th Sep 07</u>: 'The Itch that won't be Scratched'. It concerns Morgellon's disease, the very existence of which remains in dispute. But some evidence is cited that it is a real and rather strange fungal condition of the skin, connecting to 'cross-kingdom genetic modification of food crops. Time will tell on this matter.

Cloning of humans

Cloning parts of the human body for health reasons is probably good, but cloning whole humans will lead to both physical and spiritual difficulties. There is always the chance of abuse when things are taken too far. (22/2/04)

<u>Sarah</u>: It's about the cloning, the cloning that they are doing for use on humans. The Korean person, he is very anti his work producing a human being, but what he's doing at the moment, is there a Spirit involved in any of the cloning that he's doing?

As in all scientific work, you can never be sure that what they are attempting to do is for the right reasons. Always there is the possibility of abuse. The knowledge which these people have is part of the evolution of your planet and although they will attempt to clone other human beings, there will be many problems ahead for them, not only physically, but spiritually.

<u>Sarah</u>: What I was wondering is what this Korean man is doing, he is only cloning parts for health reasons to help heal. **(Yes)** In that case, is there any Spirit involved?

Yes, I understand your question. At this stage, of course there is no Spirit involved. That knowledge has been given to them to use for good of mankind, but what you must be aware of, that there are unscrupulous people in your world who will wish to take it further. You understand?

<u>Sarah</u>: Yes, I understand that, but I was thinking that what this Korean man was doing was probably for good, **(Yes)** but I wanted to be clear in my mind.

Remember that whatever questions you may have, you must always put forward the *motive behind* the deed and I know of that which you speak and it is to help their fellow human man that this is being developed, but once they begin to interfere with the very essence of union where Spirit becomes involved, that cannot be right. I know that you are agreeing with my words.

Sarah: I do indeed yes.

I feel it from you all and this is good my dear friends, because it shows—and I hope that you can see it for yourselves, that your understanding is such that you can now make wise

judgement about these matters—although it is not a judgement in the sense that I am always telling you of, it is just the feeling from the heart. You understand?

<u>Sarah</u>: Yes I do indeed. But I think there are many, many people who feel that it's going too far—cloning a complete human is not right—many people feel that.

There will always be two sides and there will always be a section who do not wish to take either side. That is the nature of humankind, but I would say no matter how

uncomfortable it feels, when you sense when something is not quite as it should be, then your words should be voiced. Is that helpful to you?

Sarah: Yes it is, thank you

<u>Spirit has always existed - so how can everything start from a</u> singularity?

George raises this point about the Big Bang Theory. We know that spirit has always been. (27/6/05)

<u>George</u>: And could I just refer back to that distant time in the past when we mentioned 'big bang theory' and in relation to that, scientists came up with the idea of a 'singularity' and the singularity would be visualized as a point-without space-or time, and of course that is—the singularity as conceived was viewed in physical terms. **(Yes.)** But if that singularity were viewed with *spiritual* eyes, without space or time, it might well be seen as Spirit. So perhaps scientist's mistake was only to view the idea of absence of space and time with physical eyes instead of with spiritual eyes. It was a thought that came to me.

Yes, you are correct with your thinking. After all, many of what happens, many things that happen upon your planet have been because individuals have seen life through physical eyes, rather than seeking the spiritual explanation. That is true in many aspects of your living, even in the way that you view your own planet. For so long individuals could see nothing other than what stood before them, but all that is changing; gradually mankind has awoken to the spiritual aspect of all life. We no longer speak of planets or individuals, but of Spirit as it truly exists. And after all, remember that *Spirit has always been*, and whatever explanation mankind places before itself, it cannot change the ultimate truth. George: The Spirit has always been, as you have told us, and...

Yes. No matter what words or discussions are used within your scientific community, it cannot be altered; no matter which words are used, which intelligences are embarked upon...

<u>George</u>: Yes, I am rather amused by the idea that scientists have said that it began with a singularity, and I see now that that singularity as envisaged, can simply be seen as Spirit and Spirit has always been.

Yes, it seems so simple, does it not when you speak your words, but to many it has not appeared to be so simple.

George: No, because we've been so intellectual and so physical.

Yes. I would say to you, each one of you, my dear friends, think simply as does the small child. When they look for explanations, it comes from within, and that is where the truth lies, deep from within.

Raised consciousness and stuck knowledge in our DNA

The idea of stuck knowledge and thoughts being held in our DNA was new. Salumet explains that this knowledge needs to be shifted for the progress of mankind. We would be able to evolve physically as well. (5/3/07)

I was most interested in our dear gentleman friend speaking about raised consciousness within your world and this is true. (*Re being more aware of other life forms sharing our planet, such as the elementals*) I have told you on many occasions that *our* purpose this time is to bring truth and that you people on this planet to recognize that truth. I also have told you that this cannot happen in *your* lifetime; it is a step by step, slow progress, but nevertheless it is happening, and all of us in *my* world are pleased to see this progress. Sarah: We are very pleased to hear, too, that it's happening.

I would just like to stay on this subject for a little while longer and to tell you my dear friends a little of progress that is being made between our world and yours. Not only is the consciousness of man being raised—and I would say it is partly being raised because of the life of many good people upon this Earth who *show* their love and their knowledge by example—that is a way forward, to show by the way you live your own lives. But what we in my world are trying to achieve now is to alter all of the 'stuck' knowledge that is within your DNAs. This is little known at this time, but there are those upon your Earth who are gaining knowledge of this particular aspect of change. I feel some questions at this point...

<u>Graham</u>: Could you expand a bit of what you mean by DNA and stuck knowledge in DNA? In the same way as all conditions of your life are within your DNA pattern, so also are thoughts.

Graham: Gosh, that's interesting!

<u>George</u>: Does this change connect to a noticeable degree in genetic change?

Not particularly. It is something that has always existed but mankind down through the ages in many areas of living has become 'stuck'—I believe that is your common word— and it remains so. Rather similar to those of you who reincarnate with problems from past lives, so too does humankind come with DNAs which are stuck.

<u>George</u>: So I think you're saying that there's a particular spiritual connection to the DNA helix.

Of course, of course, although it has the physical connotations, all of spirit has to be involved in these things. That is a way forward to release people from past thoughts and actions. It is something for you to think about and I will bring more to you when you have pondered those words.

George: Yes, I imagine it is not quite like wiping a slate clean. Perhaps that's ...

That cannot be.

George: No (Chuckle)

That would be much too easy, would it not?

<u>George</u>: Yes, but it is a factor that would make our way forward a little easier.

Changing your lives and thinking and to become that more spiritual being.

Sara: Re-programming the mind with better thoughts, more positive thoughts.

Yes, that is exactly what it would achieve.

<u>Sara</u>: So that clearly relates to what was said recently about the fact that any condition can be overcome, not necessarily taken away but overcome by the power of thinking.

Yes. Again it demonstrates the power of the mind. Do you see how thinking joins in all aspects of your lives and how powerful it is? (Yes) It is that part of you which will always exist. Therefore, that is something for you to think about and I will await your questions next time. But it is a little more knowledge that will come from many angles, from many countries, because we in spirit are working with *many* in this work.

<u>George</u>: Yes, I'm sure it is true to say that we have not really thought about a DNA link. No. It is something that is very new to your knowledge I know, DNA, in the amount of years that it has been discovered, but of course in our world it has been known forever so it is not new. So I hope my dear friends it has given you a little more to consider. <u>George</u>: Yes indeed.

<u>Graham</u>: DNA is linked with our future evolution **(yes)**, so if we're stuck with past consciousness in our DNA, which we have at the moment, if we can let that go and move forward with our spiritual learning and awareness, then we will physically evolve as well.

Yes. Would you like to sit here?

Much amusement

Graham: I'm not quite qualified yet!

You started this conversation and now you have given a very apt explanation. It just shows how much you have all grown.

<u>George's notes</u>: The following two pieces plucked from the Internet may be of interest, the first dated three days after the Monday meeting! Parts that seem to particularly align to Salumet's words have been picked out in bold:

1. From ... NEWSFINDER, 8 March 2007, posted by Fotopoulou Sophia: The human DNA is a biological Internet and superior in many aspects to the artificial one. The latest Russian scientific research directly or indirectly explains phenomena such as clairvoyance, intuition, spontaneous and remote acts of healing, self-healing, affirmation techniques, unusual light/auras around people (namely spiritual masters), the mind's influence on weather patterns and much more. DNA Can Be Influenced and Reprogrammed By Words and Frequencies Russian DNA Discoveries In addition, there is evidence for a whole new type of medicine in which DNA can be influenced and reprogrammed by words and frequencies WITHOUT cutting out and replacing single genes. Only 10% of our DNA is being used for building proteins. It is this subset of DNA that is of interest to western researchers and is being examined and categorized. The other 90% are considered "junk DNA". The Russian researchers, however, convinced that nature was not dumb, joined linguists and geneticists in a venture to explore those 90% of "junk DNA". Their results, findings and conclusions are simply revolutionary! According to them, our DNA is not only responsible for the construction of our body but also serves as data storage and communication. The Russian linguists found that the genetic code, especially in the apparently useless 90%, follows the same rules as all our human languages. To this end they compared the rules of syntax (the way in which words are put together to form phrases and sentences), semantics (the study of meaning in language forms) and the basic rules of grammar.

<u>2. Re book:</u> The Biology of Belief: Unleashing the powers of Consciousness, Matter and Miracles ... Bruce Lipton...Dogma of DNA finally dissolved!!!, April 19, 2005. Well it's about time! For those of you who have been plagued by the dogma of DNA (genetic determinism or fatalism) will find this book beyond inspiring! We have been told by western biology that the DNA is at the heart of who we are, with the DNA in the cell nucleus being the brain of what activates and makes the cell function and control the rest of the body's activities. From this model (actual called the 'DOGMA OF DNA' in Biology teachings) ALL life is DNA in motion and we are genetic beings with all our diseases and traits (physical & mental) predetermined. This model/paradigm has become a key part of the very structured and defined mechanistic biological pharmaceutical medicine we see dominating the West today (sigh). BUT in this book Lipton has flipped this notion upside with the profound discovery that the DNA in the nucleus is in fact is NOT the brain or determining factor of the body. Lipton deconstructs the dogma by showing the mem-BRANE of the cell is the brain that is driving and determining the cells activities which equal the rest of the body and its functions. The key here is the signals that are received by the cells mem-BRANE. These signals consist of input from the environment but mainly the thoughts of the individual. He shows that when we become response-able and can pro-actively use our thoughts to cohere with the cells activities we have profound influence over their behaviour. THOUGHTS INFLUENCE BIOLOGY, now who chooses your thoughts?? When one controls the signals they control the cells and this changes everything we thought we knew about cell, the human body and ultimately disease. I found this book to be an important piece of the 'beyond the BLEEP' new science information that truly shows how 'our thoughts control our reality'. The BLEEP opens up the dialogue but with not much advice on how to now engage this perspective. Lipton's book is a beacon for it truly shows how this revision of perspective can radically empower YOU to know how and why you are able to change your life. Unlock the power of your mind as it is a key piece of opening up to higher levels of operation internally and externally. The Biology of Belief is almost beyond belief as it is a part of the next phase of the new sciences that are dogma shattering. This book is a leap forward:

knowledge is power - self-knowledge is self-empowerment - all you have to do is believe it! It was 1953 when James Watson, Francis Crick and Maurice Wilkins discovered the double helix structure of deoxyribonucleic acid, that we now call simply DNA. Much has progressed in this field in the last half century! The two above items representing East and West as they do are in keeping with Salumet's 'many countries' being involved.

More confirmation about DNA and consciousness

George takes up this topic again by suggesting that information can be put into and extracted from DNA to have influence. (12/3/07)

Do you have any questions about our last meeting before I continue onward?

<u>George</u>: Before questions, perhaps I could say that I looked at the internet two days after the last meeting, and I found two items that relate to *thought modifying DNA* and there is some interesting information, and one of those items was posted on the internet two days after our meeting. The DNA was described in one of those reports as 'like a biological internet'. I think the meaning there is that the information can be put into the DNA and information also comes from the DNA to have its influence.

Yes, that energy, whether going in or out, is transmuted. Yes, you are correct. But it is not new as I have told you—it is only that it is beginning to enter the consciousness of man that it is now becoming more available to human thinking.

<u>George</u>: Certainly, there is the evidence on the internet that, as you say, it is entering the consciousness.

Yes, that is the purpose for it and of course that mankind might have better control of his own spiritual being.

<u>George</u>: Yes, it is openly declared that thought and words have that influence and...

As you well know my dear friend—that I have told you on many of your years now. <u>George</u>: Indeed, and I think that thought can come from the individual himself, or it can come from a healer, or it can come from those in spirit, or as I think you were saying last time, it can enter from *deeper* spirit. All those thought places would, I think, have their effect.

Of course, your words are completely right.

George: Thank you, it's good to have your confirmation on that.

I applaud the fact that you have gone on and found for yourself what is being made available in other areas. That, my dear friends, will and should satisfy your own need for what you would call 'proof'. Do you not agree?

<u>George</u>: Yes, I happily accept it and I think a number who read our transcripts will see that as proof and find that reassuring.

Yes. It is up to them to consider *our* words and whether or not they are happy to accept truth. We are not here to force anything upon anyone, but rather to encourage deeper thinking for oneself. Yes? (*Agreed*)

<u>Sarah</u>: That actually was what helped me in the beginning to want to come to the group, because those words—not knowing very much in the beginning—when you said that you didn't want to force anybody to do anything, it was that that encouraged me, because so many of the religions say 'you must do this, you must do that and you must do the other' and you were just different. So that was good.

Yes. All knowledge my dear friend is *within* you and as much as we come to help and to inspire and instruct you, it is far greater that you look within in this lifetime and find yourselves. We want you to use the freewill that you have wisely, and that is what you are accomplishing now.

<u>Sarah</u>: Going back to the DNA, Salumet. In changing it with our thought, will that actually show up on the physical DNA? I was only wondering, because people who've committed crimes have been trapped through their DNA and if the DNA were to be changed in some way, would they still be able to recognize that person?

Yes, each one of you has your own individuality stamped within the DNA and although it can be transmuted, it is not to such an extent that the *physical* individual could not be recognized. You understand?

<u>Sarah</u>: Yes I do, thank you.

<u>DNA</u>

DNA is a subject that is ever-growing! Much progress and understanding is coming to mankind about this topic. (30/7/07)

<u>George:</u> Yes, I have one. Let me first give thanks for yet another book coming my way at the most appropriate time. You have spoken with us Salumet concerning DNA, and this particular book is a channel from a group who call themselves: *The Pleiadians,* and it seems a rather good channel, in that, as I began reading, I ticked the various points with a pencil that were totally in line with your teaching. And I found I was ticking every paragraph in the

first 40-pages! That was wonderful. Then I got onto details of DNA, confirming that DNAmodification is a very important happening and it gave further details which I would like to put before you. There seems to be an upgrading in progress from double-helix to *twelve*, which seems rather a big jump, but the details go on to indicate that there's connection to twelve main chakras. We are aware of seven *main* chakras, and there is talk of a further five which are above and beyond the physical body and connecting to solar system, the galaxy and further out into the universe. I was wondering if you would care to comment on those further details regarding DNA?

Yes, I understand your question. I understand the slight puzzlement that you felt on reading this information. I have spoken to you briefly about DNA and felt that at that particular time, it was as much as you could take and understand... George: Yes, I do appreciate that.

...for the whole of this group. Yes, I would firstly say to you, my dear friend that any confirmation of my words has been told to you previously—that whatever I tell you would be verified by others throughout this world.

George: Yes, it certainly is being verified.

Yes, and I hope you realise that the time factor is no small matter, although it has taken some years, you can see that the evidence is available to you. You would agree? <u>George:</u> Yes, yes indeed.

Yes. We are not surprised by the connection and the information being given by this other group, because after all, why should we be the only group receiving information from, as you say, 'farther galaxies'—that would not make sense I feel. Therefore, let us verify that information is coming to these people. DNA is a subject which is ever-growing. Mankind is ever-growing in his knowledge of what is round and about him—about the structure of the human being. And yes, I *will* confirm to you now, and I have told you in past times, that although many speak of seven chakras, or '*energy points*' as I would rather call them, I have told you in previous times that there are many, many more, but just not known about at that time. Therefore, do not be surprised by this information, because you see my dear friends, that the human form is just one mass of energy. Therefore common sense would tell you, that to have only seven points within that mass of energy would seem rather futile. You would agree?

<u>George:</u> Yes I would and I do recall that you also said that what is happening on the Earth at this present time would reach out and connect with or be an influence throughout the galaxy and the universe (yes), and it just struck me that this seemed to be part of that mechanism.

Of course, when you speak of the expansion of the helix, reaching out to other galaxies that is the energy connection, which is needed for mankind to connect further and further. You understand?

<u>George:</u> Yes, I do...

And although you have mentioned a number of twelve, I will confirm for you now, that there are many more, but not known of at this present time.

<u>George</u>: And I know our science is aware that something like 10% of DNA has good purpose, and there's a further 90% which does not appear *yet* to have good purpose, and it is in some scientific circles referred to as 'junk DNA'...

May I interrupt and say to you, that your scientists will soon be considering another 30% 'good DNA'. That is to come.

George: Wonderful!

Remember that always the influence comes from our world.

<u>George:</u> Yes, wonderful, and the implication is that the other 90% will have proper application, as it was meant in the first place, I am sure **(yes)**. Equally, that part of the brain which is not seen to have application—that will also come into play, I'm sure.

You only have to think of all of those seers and mystics, as you call them in your world. *They* are using more than 10%. Is it not logical that this must be so?

George: Indeed. They are able to make the connections which utilise...

Yes, much more easily. But yes, I agree that on the whole, so much is not utilised. Are you happy with that?

<u>George:</u> I am very happy—it all seems to make so much good sense.

I am pleased that my words can help you (Thank you). But it is not an easy topic for most to understand. That is why it has been my purpose in a group such as this, that we go slowly, and in order for each one to digest such information.

<u>George:</u> Yes, and that is appreciated **(Yes)**. Well, thank you for your answer to that question, which to my mind doesn't seem an easy question. But that is a very enlightening answer. Thank you.

George's note:

<u>Seers and Mystics</u>: It is an interesting point that these special people manage to make more extensive use of what is available in the general human make-up. Those parts of brain and DNA that appear to be dormant, need not necessarily be so!

More information on DNA confirming a statement made by Salumet in 2007. (18/11/13) <u>George:</u> Yes Salumet, might I say that you gave us interesting information—I think it was several years ago. You indicated that 30 % more of the DNA that we humans—scientists considered to be 'junk DNA—you indicated that 30 % more of that would be out of that junk category. And this last week I read in the paper that a big step forward has been made, and DNA that had been considered junk before, is now seen to be very useful indeed in accurately dealing with hereditary genetic defects. And so, you gave us that information and it has come to pass since. So, I take delight in mentioning that to you.

I always my dear friend, I know that these words that I give to you will eventually be given back to you in some form. The difficulty as you know is the *time* issue (yes); because your Earthly time and our time could not be more far apart.

George: And that DNA has been designated 'Crispr DNA'. (Titters)

It really matters not to us what names you humans give to it. But I have to say: The knowledge is here and can be given whenever those of us from spirit are willing to do so. So, although you say I did impart this knowledge to you a number of years ago, to us it is but a blink of the eye. But I have told you my dear friends that you will always have some confirmation of what I tell you (yes) and I am pleased that you are happy.

<u>George</u>: It's very nice for us to come across these 'truth endorsements', if I could use that expression.

Yes, of course, the people of your planet do so much good work, but they do not have the knowledge that we in spirit have, and it is only when someone, or groups of people can be influenced, that the truth will show itself—you understand?

George researched some genetic engineering which would appear to be good application. (1/7/13)

<u>DNA Update</u>: A brief extract from Salumet's visit of 30th July 2007 is as follows: ...I mentioned the scientific realization that 10 % of DNA has good purpose while 90 % has been referred to as 'junk DNA'.

May I interrupt and say to you, that your scientists will soon be considering another 30 % 'good DNA'—that is to come.

Well, a Press release dated 7th November 2013 refers to that part of DNA known by the acronym Crispr as having been previously thought of as 'junk DNA'. This is no longer so. This new realisation has been hailed as a huge genetic discovery that will lead to eradication of inherited disease and may be a further step towards a cure for AIDS.

We are focussing on men of education to help them realize that not all comes from books

For instance, Salumet has started making reference to future energy coming from the oceans. See George's note at the end. The conversation goes on to discussing that 'light and dark' goes with all things, including nuclear technology. For example, advances in medicine with radiology as the 'light' and atom bombs as 'darkness'. (25/2/08)

I was happy to listen to our dear gentleman friend about your scientists and their discovery of what we know already, and also, I would wish to say that there are many advances made with discoveries in the line of medicine from the waters of your planet. I am sure that you would be aware of this already happening. Yes. There is much more to come, not only in the field of medicine, but in the production of energy. There is much to be achieved, so I forewarn you of these coming advances, but of course you already know. George: Certainly, there is much thought going into energy sources.

Yes, I did advise you some time ago about this step and there is much for them to discover, yes.

George: It's nice to know that that's going ahead steadily.

Yes. We are focussing at this particular time to help those men of education to realize that all does not come from books, but that nature has provided amply for them if they would but listen to that quiet voice which guides and helps them.

<u>Sarah</u>: When you talk about energy, I was reading—it may not have been your words, but I have a feeling it was your words—when you said, or whoever it was said, they were afraid for our planet and that nuclear energy wasn't good, but you've said to us since that nuclear energy *is* okay but we're using it incorrectly.

It should have been used for better purposes, but also that is being utilized once more into the correct channel of use. Yes, we have discussed that previously, yes. There is much still in your world that is uncharted—uncharted territory, that mankind can make full use of and this you must do, because the supplies that are now being used in your world are gradually becoming depleted. Yes, therefore man now has to look further than he has done thus far.

<u>George</u>: Yes, we're very much a mixture where the nuclear issue is concerned. I think I would be right in saying that industrial use of nuclear material for energy production is acceptable, at least to a degree, while—yes I'm afraid we're very slow to rid our planet of

nuclear weapons. There have been treaties and signatories to declarations, but we're slow to put those things to one side, which is sad for us to observe here.

Yes, I feel my dear friend that each nation in your world is cautious, because they realize the devastation that nuclear energy can bring, so there lies with each nation an innate fear that although they may use this energy for good, that others will use it unwisely. So there is always a situation where there is so much fear.

<u>George</u>: Yes, it seems to be an uncomfortable balance at the moment **(yes)** and fear is certainly a part of it.

Yes, we have to influence in order that this fear can be dissipated, yes, but remember also that a form of nuclear energy is useful again within the field of medicine. George: Yes, indeed.

Yes, so always remember my dear friends: 'good' and 'bad' belong together as in all things, light and darkness in all things.

George's notes:

<u>Energy from Seawater</u>: There is in fact a recent discovery reported on the Internet that is the likely item to which Salumet alludes. John Kansius working in the field of developing a frequency generator for cancer treatment has applied radio frequencies to seawater with a surprising result. Elemental bonds within the seawater are broken with release of hydrogen. As long as the seawater is irradiated, it can burn like a candle due to the hydrogen released. And the phenomenon has been demonstrated at a university. In this way, seawater can be used as a fuel! This is a ground-breaking discovery!

Man must work more closely with spirit to avoid old mistakes

There must be avoidance of materialism and greed. All needs to be shared, but much is coming to those who are willing to listen. Again, reference is made to energy from the oceans. (16/6/08)

I wonder how many of you have noted in recent times how much progress is being made within your medical world. I have told you that many medical discoveries would happen in this coming time and already these things are taking place.

<u>George</u>: Yes, you are perfectly correct, Salumet. I'm aware of the various applications of stem cells and there are a number of improvements in delicate instruments that help to correct eyesight and hearing.

Yes. In all areas of help there will be improvement, but within your medical profession there will be a new knowledge amongst those who work closely with the peoples of this earth plane. They will now begin to understand that in treating people, there is more than just the physical body. That realization will be slow to begin with, but it is gaining momentum amongst many of your professional people. It is an exciting time for those who wish to help others. There is much influence from our world in order for this to take place.

<u>George</u>: Wonderful! We're also aware of the work of spirit doctors and one in particular, Ray Brown, has come to our notice, and the one who works through Ray Brown seems to be doing wonderful work. Yes. There are many in your world being used at this time with the same kind of work which *he* achieves, but you will always, my dear friends, be guided by us to help each of you to maintain that balance of spirit, mind and body. Do you think that it has been coincidental that these meetings should happen? Not at all! There is always a purpose in our work.

<u>George</u>: We accept your guidance and teaching that there are no accidents!

Yes. So that should give you something to think about. Also in this coming time, you will find that new ways of finding resources for your world will begin to happen. You remember I have told you on previous occasions that the seas of your world will become important.

George: Yes.

Yes. I would like you to keep this information to the forefront of your minds. Yes. <u>George</u>: Yes. I think we shall all be much happier to see that development as regards energy, and possibly wind power as well rather than nuclear reactors which have serious disadvantages I feel.

Yes, but do not forget that all power given to this earth plane also has good purpose. This we have discussed before.

<u>George</u>: We have indeed.

Yes. Only mankind turns all of these things into *negatives*. Yes, so it is mankind who needs to change.

<u>George</u>: Indeed, and given my preference for sea-power and wind-power, it's difficult for me to conceive how mankind could be negative with these sources.

Yes, but it can happen; it comes from greed, it comes from a needing to take for themselves all that should be shared.

<u>George</u>: Yes, I'm afraid there is still that about.

There is too much still—too many materialistic people in your world.

<u>George</u>: Yes, I think we are aware.

So, because of this state of affairs, it will be, I feel, a slow progress but nevertheless, it *will* be progress.

<u>Rod</u>: Would there be people on Earth doing research and development on sea waters at this present moment or is that to come at a later date, Salumet?

It is already beginning, yes. All influence comes from our world. We try to influence those who are connected with all of these projects. We try to guide and to impress upon them what is necessary. But as I have told you in recent times, my dear friends, always try to focus on positive aspects of life. Try to dissipate those negative energies which surround you—and it helps and makes our work so much easier.

<u>George</u>: I think from what you say, Salumet, you imply that energy from the sea is rather more important than energy from wind-power.

I would not say more important; it is just one aspect. Yes, so be aware that these are things to come.

<u>George</u>: The reason I asked that question was, it can be more of a person inclination or personal effort, in setting up small wind-power devices.

Yes, of course. Mankind can take responsibility for that *kind* of energy, but sea-energy is something that *has* to be focussed upon by professional people who know what they are doing, and to whom we are trying to bring the knowledge. You understand? <u>George</u>: Yes, these would be large projects.

Yes. It is not something that will happen as you would say: overnight.

<u>Rod</u>: I take it this does not just include just tidal movement, but using the actual water as a product of energy?

Yes. There is much energy that has not been tapped into as yet. There is new knowledge to come.

George follows up on reference to energy from the sea

Salumet corrects the statement that this is something new, but rather that it is something that has been lost over time. It is about to be 'rediscovered'. (23/6/08)

<u>George</u>: Yes. I would like to refer back to last week and you were talking, Salumet, about energy from seawater **(yes)** and there was the implication that this was something really new. And I looked on the Internet following that, and I note that there is a gentleman who has noticed that if you irradiate seawater with radio frequencies, there is bond-breaking and release of hydrogen ... and I just fancy that this could be a new energy source. There is much work to be done still and there is already criticism that in a closed system you cannot put a small amount of energy in and get a large amount of energy out, but the critics are overlooking several factors. Anyway, I just wondered if this might relate to the energy form to which you alluded last time.

Yes. Firstly, let me say: if I gave you the impression that this energy is new, please forgive me. As you know, there is nothing new: it will only be new in the *minds* of man when he rediscovers what has already been lost.

<u>George</u>: Yes ... yes, we understand.

Yes, so in that sense it is not *new*, but in the mind of mankind at this present time, it will seem to be a revelation, it will be a discovery and, as always in your world, there will be disagreement. Yes, always there will be disagreement amongst men, but how often throughout your history have these things then gone on to be correct. So do not be too concerned about the disagreements—that is a natural process, but I am sure it will be something that is beneficial for mankind. I hope that has helped you.

<u>George</u>: Yes, it would not be proper I imagine, to say if this *is* the line of development which we are re-discovering.

Not at this moment in time. But I understand your curiosity and of course we know, dear friend, how much you wish to investigate in your own way, but for this moment I will leave it like that.

George: Yes, I appreciate that, thank you.

George's notes:

<u>Energy and Seawater</u>: There has already been much research in the direction of 'fuel cell' to produce hydrogen from water, but there are difficult problems ... not least that the expensive platinum catalyst is easily 'poisoned'. Seawater is a complex mixture. Does it include its own inexpensive catalyst for hydrogen production? Many questions need answers.

The Void

Salumet takes the group into areas of deep philosophy where we will never fully understand the workings of the Great Creator. However, some wonderful insights such as communication across the cosmos by blending of energies. Projects like CERN, which are purely for exploration, and not designed to make money, can only be good for mankind and the expansion of mind. (11/8/08)

'Why?' Why is there existence? Why does mankind strive for this knowledge? Because, my dear friends, it is a natural inquisitiveness within him to find the reason why. That is why mankind in time past has become more interested in that which lays outside of this planet ... of this universe. That curiosity is a form of searching for 'why?' I wish to tell you that as you leave these many universes behind, you realize that still you remain within a 'Void'. Your scientists and those who are interested in other life forms are beginning to understand how little they know. Do you understand that each star, each planet, has a form of communication? (*Pause*) This we have not spoken of; but if you accept that all of life, all of consciousness is expansion and knowledge, then of course there has to be a form of communication—not in the sense that you would understand, by words, but by *energy*. Each form of energy has colour—this we have spoken of briefly.

<u>George</u>: Yes, and Bonniol spoke of a pulsing light **(yes)** which would be seen from out in space on approaching planets and suns. Is that something you ...

This is an experience that is open to all within many universes, but I am trying to take you just a little further. As you leave behind those lights, those planets, those universes, still you realize that although you belong to the whole, you are still within a void. But within the void there is knowledge, knowledge of all planets, all universes, all things. This is a knowledge that is the *'WHY'* of existence.

<u>George</u>: Might I ask if the void is synonymous with Great Creative Force?

The void is the result of the Creative Force. It is this seeking, the returning of the energy of the Creative Force. We are speaking of deep matters here.

George: Yes. So, in a manner of speaking, the void encapsulates all.

Yes ... yes. As you are one small planet, you are captured within that void, which again is only part of the knowledge; it contains many vibrations of energy and each vibration of energy belongs to colour. And as it is upon this earth and spirit, where communication needs a blending of energy, so too within the void are there communications with energy. Do you understand my dear friends? I do not want to take you too far without understanding.

<u>George</u>: So there would be blending of energies within the void and that is how we should see communication.

Knowledge ... that is where knowledge lies and that is only part of the whole. Do you therefore see the expansion, the continuity of life, the knowledge, the growth—all part of the Creative Force; and yet here you are, **one little being** and how really insignificant you are within the whole. Would you like to ask any questions?

<u>George</u>: Insignificant and yet we connect throughout...

Yes. You can imagine yourself as the bottom of your big toe, reaching and searching for the top of the head. Can you see how mammoth that would seem?

<u>George</u>: Yes. I have read articles about the question 'why?' Why are we here, why is the entire system here? And some authors have dismissed this rather flippantly and compared it to a 'free lunch', which isn't really an answer at all. But you have given us a wonderful insight.

We are here in order for the Creative Force to *express* all things. For that ... I am searching for the word that you would understand—perhaps just to say that the Creative Force is looking for expression in all forms of existence. Therefore, to continue that expansion of consciousness, which in turn affects every being, every universe—all of existence. Do you understand my dear friends?

<u>Rod</u>: I think this is far more complex than I'd ever envisaged, obviously. Does it need ... do you have to organize it? Does it organize itself? Do you have to control it?

There are—and I use the word reservedly—there are laws to abide by, of course, but not in the way you would understand. Of course, there has to be structure, there has to be intelligence, and remember my dear friends these are earthly words which I use to really describe to you something that is really far beyond what you could truly understand. <u>George</u>: It seems to me that the Great Creative Force actions all this into growth (yes) in order to be able to examine its *expression* or grow further from that expression.

There has to be expansion; that is why the Creative Force needs to have some form of expression. But that basically answers the question '*why*?'—a question which has puzzled mankind and those on other planets for so long, because the understanding has not been available to them, although nothing has changed. It has always been, but consciousness has grown, evolution has changed planets.

<u>George</u>: This question 'why?' has been examined, as you say, by our exploring outwards (yes), it is also being currently examined scientifically by a huge cyclotron (yes) constructed at CERN in Switzerland which has taken many, many years to construct and it is specifically to answer or attempt to find out 'why?'—and that construction is about to come on stream, I understand. Now I don't know where the Great Creative Force would fit into this construction or perhaps it is part of the growing expression.

Yes. I am aware of what you speak of, and of course any attempt to try to understand ... in our world can only be for the good, because it shows that mankind is opening up in his own consciousness to try—and I hasten to add, they will never fully understand, but they are *trying* to understand.

<u>George</u>: And a refreshing part of this development is that it's seen to be huge investment for no, no monetary gain whatsoever **(yes)**—and this is rare in our history.

That is why I say it can only be good, because it is affecting the consciousness of man; not the emotional being, not the monetary gain being, but because they are *seeking*. And remember, if you seek you will be given answers. You understand?

<u>George</u>: Yes, and I know there are a number of scientists who'll be absolutely delighted if they find answers.

Yes. The seeking is important.

George: And their excitement will probably travel around the world.

Anything to do with the 'way' and 'why' will always find ears to listen. They will also find ears that disbelieve or refuse to listen, but that does not halt the progress that is being made by many, not only in your world as I have said, but in other planets who are also seeking. Now my friends, I hope I have brought to you a little more to think about. (*Affirmed*)

George: Yes, that is a wonderful teaching for us.

It becomes ever *more* difficult when we reach this stage of explanation, because it is difficult to find words or expression to explain to you something so wonderful, so magnificent that it is just too much sometimes for the human brain to take and

understand—but I hope I have brought it to you as usual in a simple and understandable way.

<u>George</u>: Yes. And these words can be written down and they can be read through more than once if necessary **(yes)** and that always helps with the thinking.

Yes. You tend to absorb that information a little more easily, I agree.

<u>Rod</u>: Can I just ask a simple question? When we come back onto earth, they wipe the computer *(memory)* completely clean and we come back with no memories of our previous spirit life, or very little, although I understand on a previous talk you did say they were bringing children down with *some* memories. The question is, you talk about other planets all over the universes, do they have the same problem? Do they come down with the computer completely cleared, their memories completely cleared of previous life?

That is part of spirit world, whether you come from this planet or another, those who reincarnate for whatever reason tend to have the memory erased, otherwise what would be the purpose of learning? But not all people have that memory erased—some are able to remember, but that is not the normal. Most people do not remember why they have returned, but it does not apply only to this planet. Is that helpful?

<u>Rod</u>: It does, thank you very, very much. I didn't want to feel we were the odd one out! *(Chuckles)*

There is nothing odd, there is nothing special—you are just part of *being* ... on this one planet. You understand?

<u>Rod</u>: And may I just say on my behalf how honoured I am to get this information from you — I know the rest are, but I feel very honoured. Thank you very much.

I never cease to be amazed by this humility that each of you show towards my words. I should be the one who comes in humility. I am most grateful to you all that you accept not only my words, but that you extend to me much love, which in turn enables my own growth. And as always my dear friends I will take this time to say to you, I leave you with the thoughts of this evening, with my love, with my upliftment and with the support of all in spirit who draw close to you. I will let your evening continue.

(General thanks—it is remarkable to observe that there was not one single cough throughout the proceedings!)

George's notes:

Clearly, this was one of those wonderful deeply philosophical teachings for which a few, more extensive than usual, scientific notes will hopefully help to clarify. As the scientist present on this occasion, I will do my best:

<u>Space:</u> We have come a long, long way since that period in the mid-20th century when the majority who taught physics strongly asserted that space was nothing and I recall, as a young student, being 'put down' for daring to think otherwise. There were just a few who thought that if we have to assign any properties at all to space then it cannot be written off as 'nothing'.

<u>VOID:</u> In astronomy, void is a term used to denote areas in the sky of 'cosmic nothingness', defined as 'empty space containing no normal and no dark matter'. Normal matter includes planets, stars and galaxies. Dark matter is matter that does not interact with

electromagnetic force but its existence can be inferred from gravitational data. The largest void (recently) found is nearly one billion light-years across. Recent articles declare its reason for existence to be unknown. This, in astronomy, is a hot topic.

In classical physics the void is nothing (no matter or energy) and it remains a mystery.

[Quantum theory/physics: That tremendously significant and successful branch of theoretical physics based on the assumption that energy is comprised of guanta or tiny discrete units.] VOID deduced from Quantum Physics: This is the exciting concept that connects strongly with the Salumet teaching. Quantum theory sees the void as a virtual mass of virtual particles that forever appear and disappear. This theoretical phenomenon is called 'quantum fluctuations'. It follows that there is an intrinsic energy within the void, and this is known as zero-point energy. This energy would be infinite if it takes the form of a continuum, and each cubic millimetre would contain enough zero-point energy to create a new universe! This derives from the theory. And a general statement of quantum theory is that every particle (of our universe) is a (waved) excitation of an underlying field. This is of course adequate description of how all solid matter of our familiar universe derives from the underlying energy. In 1948, Henrik Casimir had predicted from theory that two facing mirrors in 'empty space' placed one micrometre apart (1/1,000,000 metre = 1/1,000 millimetre) will produce a disturbance in the quantum fluctuations that will pull the mirrors together. Only in this last decade has nanotechnology advanced sufficiently to be able to use the 'atomic force microscope' to test Casimir's prediction. He is now seen to have been perfectly correct and zero-point energy is now a scientifically proven property of the void.

Therefore, the enormous energy of the void that has the capability of converting to matter, to which Salumet refers, has recently become a part of our scientific reasoning process. 27th May 2002: When we first got to hear of the term 'zero-point energy' or 'zero-point field', we checked with Salumet if this was one of the newly discovered energies that he had mentioned as a significant advance for humankind sometime earlier. His reply then: I have held back my words to you ... because did I not tell you that there would be many discoveries on this planet that were unknown to you at the time? And now, 6-years on, he evidently considers it the time to speak in some detail on this subject. Timing has always been important.

[Universes: Salumet has from time to time referred to a plurality of universes. This plurality agrees with 'string theory' requirement and while our universe is based on space-time, others will have different dimensional arrangements.]

<u>CERN:</u> Conseil Européen pour la Recherche (European Organisation for Particle Physics Research), outside Geneva is funded by 20 European member states including UK. The project began in 1952 with the construction of a small synchrocyclotron (1954) to accelerate and study colliding atomic particles, under the direction of Prof C Bakker. The current enormous accelerator is 27Km circumference, built into the countryside. A very special camera to record collision data of particles travelling near light velocity weighs 20 tons and has taken 10 years to build. It is the total assembly of a giant synchrocyclotron that has taken so many years to construct and it is about to come on stream.

It is clear from Salumet's words that the void that envelops all contains more subtle qualities than will be found in the CERN project, and it relates quite closely to Creative Force = universal consciousness = God ... and the creation ------

Organ doning

Jan asks a question about the rights and wrongs of organ doning. (17/11/08)

Jan: My question is on the subject of organ donorship. (Transplants) It's certainly been raised in the media. I'm not sure which side of the fence I actually sit on—whether or not it's something we should choose to do, or whether our governments are going to try to make us all donors, unless we choose to opt out of that situation. But on a spiritual level, if another person gratefully receives, which we know they do, somebody else's heart (yes), for both sides spiritually it must be an enriching experience. Obviously, the recipient carries on hopefully in good health for some years, but for that spirit that has gone on knowing that part of that physical being remains and is keeping somebody else alive, must be an extremely enriching experience. Am I right or could you elaborate on the spiritual? Yes, I understand, I have been waiting for you to ask, but that is why I have come to you. Of course, if we are speaking spiritually, if we are speaking of disease, *dis*-ease of man; the answer to that question would be that these donations would not be necessary, because mankind spiritually would learn to heal that body—but that is an *ideal* earthly world. What is important is the reason behind what is happening, and of course, someone who gives is doing so for good—that would never be judged as a wrongdoing—how could it when the act is done in love? So, yes, I would say anything done in the name of love would not be frowned upon in spirit, but what we, as spirit, would like you to do as human beings, is to focus on that disease of man and change things that way; but that is not likely to happen just yet. So, I say to you my dear friend, be guided by your conscience and what you feel to be right for you, because no-one walks your pathway in life.

On 8/2/16, the subject of some rather gruesome experiments involving head transplants is discussed with Salumet. He reminds us that we must look at the wider view and try not to judge although he does agree that this experiment has gone too far.

Our prior conversation had included the mention of surgical procedure updates and the news that 'hand transplants' should be available from April onwards; also 'head transplants' were being seriously considered following experiments with monkeys:

As humans, you always will have had many doubts about advances in your world. Remember how we discussed about transplants of the heart and how our comments helped many of you at that time. I wish only to say that these things are never clear at the time of speaking about them. All I will say is that advances in medicine will always be taking place and sometimes it may not be to everyone's agreement, but still you have to allow these things to advance. I of course see a much wider picture and have to this time in your universe, been aware of many changes. I will say to you my dear friends, that continue to question whatever you will, because in that way you will surely for yourselves reach the correct answer. We do not come to tell you what you should think—that, my dear friends, is entirely up to you. But I want to reiterate this evening that I have indeed come to you in the name of truth. That is what I have always stated. My message to you has always been simple. I try to bring to each one of you 'love', 'understanding' and many of the qualities which make for a good human being. Your understanding sometimes takes you too far from the *simple* truth, and I wish only to say to you this time that love, understanding and allowing spirit to help you at all times, that other gifts that I bring to you; but again, I offer them to you this evening. But when you leave this room, you will feel that love of spirit, you will have understanding of your fellow man, even if you do not fully agree with him. You have to allow this planet to evolve, because that is what is

happening all of the time—that this planet and many, many others are evolving at the same time. So, I would like you my dear friends, when you leave this room tonight that you think about that simple word 'love'. It is a small word in your vocabulary, but it is of great magnitude for all. This is what I ask you to do this time, my dear friends. Do you have any questions for me this time?

<u>George:</u> I think I am right in saying how the steps on our way forward, are as your words very strongly imply—are an important part of our evolution.

Yes, and for your own spiritual development; after all, with your mistakes in your lives, you learn so much do you not?

<u>George:</u> Indeed **(yes)**; with the thought about head transplants, I feel so sorry for the monkeys, who are being experimented on.

Yes—yes, and you must hold those thoughts at all times, but as we have spoken of in the past, you do not know the reasoning behind all of these things. But yes, of course you must have love for all of the animals. It is never right to create these conditions with the animals. So, I am in agreement with you that it is not always suitable. I cannot say more than that at this particular time (thank you). After all, humans and the animal kingdom belong in this planet with equal rights (yes).

<u>Lilian:</u> We use—it's quite a hard one—thinking of the animals in the experiments.

Yes, but again my dear friend, when you do this, you are thinking in the moment. You do not see the wider—

<u>Lilian:</u> Yes, the bigger picture—

After all, there was so much outcry when you had the first heart transplants, and people were saying that it must have been their time, but no, you humans as human beings can—shall I say? —make a mess of your lives (yes). You create situations that are wrong and create ill health from within the body when in fact the body should have remained healthy. You must think along all of those lines before you make criticism.

<u>Lilian:</u> Well I know when I was facing operations on my heart—it did worry me about the animals that would have been used, so I defend them in my way.

But today those animals would say they were grateful that they could have helped, if they could use human words. That is what they would tell you.

Lilian: That's lovely.

George: That's interesting.

<u>Jan:</u> As you mentioned monkeys **(yes)**, are there things in their consciousness—of the monkey involved **(yes)**, —because they can see the bigger picture from spirit. Would they not see it as—

-A gift to humankind? (Yes.) That is exactly right; and that it is always difficult when we are trying to explain why these things happen—of course it seems horrific and of course we do not wish harm to anyone—animal or man. You must look to the wider picture of this.

Jan: Yes, because in my own little world I can imagine—like contracts between species almost—spiritually being drawn up, but it is for the betterment of mankind, but who knows that that medical advancement may help the animal kingdom in return at some later stage? And also, when the human has received, not only from animals but from other people, whatever the transplant may be, it has allowed that person to grow—the one who has donated; but also, it has given more time to the person to whom the transplant has been given (yes). It has given that person time to look at his own spirit, and where perhaps he may have gone wrong in this lifetime. So, you see there is never one clear message. Jan: No, not at all—no, even regarding the eating of another animal, I was reading that the animal kingdom; although they wouldn't really like us to eat them—but because a vast majority of them also eat members of the animal kingdom, it's a gift—really, when they go back to spirit as one consciousness, they really—how can I put this?—there's an acceptance. Yes—yes, you have to understand that, from spirit, we are looking at everything in much more detail (yes)—yes.

Jan: Well they prefer that we didn't eat them, *but* they understand why—that's the main thing.

Yes, but of course we do know and understand that the Earth is not a perfect place (no), neither are those animals who exist upon that planet. So, again I say to you my dear friends be careful in your judgements.

<u>Jan:</u> Yes, because some of the animal kingdom just literally kill for fun **(yes)**. So yes, we shouldn't judge one another at all.

<u>George:</u> Perhaps an extreme example is during World War II, a thriving rabbit population became (in UK) a very important food source. It certainly increased thought that there might be on Earth a certain gratitude in relation to the rabbit, for the service given. It was certainly appreciated by humans at the time.

Yes—yes of course, and you have to remember you all belong to the same energy—that when you leave this Earth plane, you will all return to that energy that you know as the Great Spirit. So, whatever is happening in your world today, I say to you my dear friends: analyse if you wish, but keep your hearts open to all of the things that are going on around you. Remember the word 'love' and it will carry you through, no matter what conditions you may come across.

Research into spirit

George asks about order in science, but also makes the profound statement that 'Spirituality', 'Religion' and 'Science' are all three coming together rather nicely. (11/5/09)

<u>George:</u> It occurred to me recently that there is a great 'order' in natural things looked at scientifically: The chemical elements—hydrogen, helium, lithium, beryllium and so forth. Each element increases by one, in terms of charge on particles in the nucleus. Similarly, in physics, the frequencies are very orderly in their increasing through the bands of frequencies. Eventually, scientists will get more into an understanding of spirit, and, I just wondered if they are likely to encounter a similar degree of 'orderliness' within the spirit domain and what makes it up. Does that question make sense?

Yes, of course, my dear friend. Let me first say to you that all of creation is orderly, as you say. Without it there would be chaos—I believe that is one of your words that you use (indeed), yes. Your scientists ... physicists ... all of your *'ists'* in your world (*Chuckles*) are looking and searching for more knowledge. That is the nature of humankind, that is part of being human, and yes, there has to be order within spirit, as I have said. Your scientists will continue to discover more and more, but infinite knowledge will never be made known to them, because of the very fact of being human. But there is still much that they can discover about spirit and the continuance of the life force.

<u>George:</u> And I suspect in passing over to spirit, they may well continue to discover more.

Yes, that desire will most likely stay with them, in order for them to discover more; of course, that would be a natural progression for them.

<u>George:</u> Thank you.

But, whilst they are absorbed with seeking and finding, they really are losing what spirit is there to teach them about; but the time will come when they will find satisfaction to their questions, and only then will they be able to let go of that seeking. I hope that has helped you, my dear friend.

<u>George:</u> Very much. Yes, thank you. I feel more and more these days that 'Spirituality', 'Religion' and 'Science' are all three coming together rather nicely.

Yes, there has to be progression—there has to be. We cannot stand still, and neither can your scientists stand still, because they have inquiring minds and remember that those people have, in part, been responsible for much good knowledge—yes you cannot forget that.

<u>George</u>: No, that is very true. We seem to have gone through a period of having, shall I say, three separate camps **(yes)**, but I think there will ultimately be a great advantage when all three come together.

Yes, that recognition of going forward, my dear friend, is slowly, I say *slowly* beginning to take place, yes.

George: Yes, it's good to have your confirming words on that.

Yes, but remember that time is not the same in our world. I hope that helps you. <u>George:</u> It does indeed. Thank you very much.

Dark matter and dark energy

Rod asks a question that is currently perplexing cosmologists. (14/9/09) In fact, there are two huge problems currently alluding our understanding:

Firstly, how do galaxies not fly apart when there is not enough matter to create sufficient gravitation pull to hold them together? This is where the concept of dark matter comes in - to provide that missing mass! The problem is, that science has no idea what that missing matter might be, so the phrase 'dark matter'.

Secondly, the galaxies in the universe are 'accelerating' away from each other. This apparent phenomenon would require vast amounts of energy. Again, science has no idea what this energy might be, so the phrase 'dark energy'.

Salumet has touched on these problems several times and strongly encourages us to keep searching. It is good for mind development.

<u>Rod:</u> I don't know anything about this subject, but I would love to know if the people who are studying this mysterious thing we call 'dark matter', that's supposed to be keeping things organised—I do hope and pray that they are getting help from you as well, because that seems to me a big puzzle. It would be nice to know what this dark matter consists of! **Dark matter?**

<u>Rod:</u> I'm sorry—it's a word that we're using, yes—but I don't know what it this.

You say it is keeping everything in order—that is not true; it is *part* of order, it does not *keep* things in order—it is part of the whole. And yes, there are many areas of existence in not only this universe, but in many of them that you will never fully understand. And it is not I feel wise at this particular time to delve quite so deeply, but I understand— Rod: There's probably only one gentleman here who would understand it and he's sitting by the right of you. *(George)* Oh and this gentleman *(Graham)*—for the rest of us it's over our

heads.

(Chuckles)

Our dear friend of words, yes (George)—he is our thinker in this group—

<u>George:</u> Thank you! -I'm aware of the search for a particle that confers 'mass' (yes) and it has been lightly named the 'God particle', which I felt was rather nice.

Yes—are not *all* particles God particles? *You* are a particle—(*gesturing*) *you* are a particle; you are all part of what we term 'God'. But you know, to me, that word 'God' does not mean quite the same thing. But I do understand what you speak of my dear friend, and of course, throughout time and aeons of time to come, there will always be mysteries. Remember, you will never fully understand the order and life of all existence—never, never. But I do not want you to stop seeking for these things, because in that seeking, you are wider opening your minds to what is there—that is what is important, not the finding of anything else, but finding yourselves. You understand?

<u>George:</u> Yes — how we see ourselves and how we fit into the equation, if I could put it like that.

Yes, that is a good expression, yes—that is more important.

If only the spiritual knowledge could go hand-in-hand with the education of the physical brain, then indeed you would have a powerful source!

This conclusion is reached after discussion about various topics mainly around scientific exploration. (16/11/09)

<u>Emily</u>: A few weeks ago, they launched some rockets to the moon to see if there is ice or water there, and I was just wondering what happens when we do that. Does it affect what's on the moon in terms of spirit?

I would say only that every action has some reaction. That applies whether you are here on Earth or other planets or in space. There is always an effect from any action. So of course, it makes some difference, perhaps not always anything you can be aware of, but these things are all part of the evolution, not only of your planet, but of many others, because mankind is always striving to learn more about his own modality and that of other places. Mankind is always thinking, questioning, trying hard to find answers, answers which he possibly may never know whilst he treads this Earth, but nevertheless feels the need or the urgency to continue forward. Has that helped you? Emily: Yes, thank you.

<u>Sarah:</u> I think man believes that the moon isn't inhabited and maybe it's not. It's not inhabited with people like us, but it might be inhabited with people or beings that we are not able to see—

It is inhabited by creative energy, as is every other planet, everything that exists is energy. The only difference is the form that it takes. You understand?

<u>Sarah</u>: Yes, so blasting a rocket into the moon could harm part of it, even if it is meant to be. We might be learning something, and it is good that we're learning, but the harm is still occurring to the moon itself—

Well, until you have the fuller picture, you cannot know what that is doing or achieving. <u>Graham:</u> I suppose, one of the reasons we incarnate, is the fact that we are very curious, we like to experiment and get involved. The whole planet takes an interest in these experiments and things that are done. I was thinking—our lives on this planet, and probably reason we incarnate, is this acceleration. It is a school of hard knocks and our lives here can sometimes quite challenging, but we do progress quicker.

And of course, you will always have those beings who feel that the way forward is to reincarnate (yes), when in fact, perhaps at times, it would benefit them to go forward in our world. But again, as with the small children, they take many falls before they learn to walk. It is a slow progress, and that is equivalent to mankind (yes). Yes, it is a good equation (*comparison?*) I feel. Children have so much energy, wish to learn, to grow and will do their utmost to do so.

<u>Graham:</u> Yes! It is very exciting to live on this Planet, especially at this time. We do enjoy ourselves!

(Chuckles)

Well, that has to do with your own positive thinking. There are many in your world who suffer unnecessarily at times, because they do not recognise that joy from within. They do not recognise the innate knowledge and understanding which is there for them.

<u>George</u>: It is most interesting that physicists are getting down to smaller and smaller particles **(yes)** and getting closer to spirit **(yes)**. Equally, computer engineers are getting to smaller and smaller 'bits of information' **(yes)**, and one feels that they also, are getting closer to spirit, with their work in getting down to the very, very small. And, even microscopists who are looking at smaller and smaller particles through their microscopes see that nothing is still, when you get down below a certain level and the movement—**—that all is energy, yes.**

—it's called 'Brownian movement', after the gentleman that first noticed it **(yes)**. So, one feels that all these scientists are getting down to something smaller and smaller, and realising that the tiny particles behave differently, and one feels that they are all getting closer to spirit in their searching.

And where would you suppose that influence comes from?

<u>George:</u> Yes indeed! Spirit would be acting like a magnet.

Yes, we are fast approaching a time when scientists no longer can say: 'that is not so that is not so'—no longer, because that information is becoming available to them. Then mankind will stop and have to consider what truly is *Life*. Do not underestimate the power of that knowledge. It is an exciting time in your World's history that these things are taking place. I hope you would agree with me on that fact.

George: I'm sure we all agree that these are indeed very exciting times.

Yes! Too often you dwell on the misery and the sadness that is your world also at this time, but, each one of you here, as there are in many, many groups around your world, have the ingredients to *change thinking* and the way that people react. After all, we have reached a time in your world where mankind is more intelligent with his brain than at any other time. Therefore, his understanding has become greater. Knowledge has become

available to *all* who wish to seek it. These are powerful happenings in your world. Never underestimate what is going on.

<u>Sarah:</u> You say we have become more intelligent—in the past, a long time ago, man was able to create all sorts of things, like the pyramids and what have you. They must have had pretty good intelligence then to have been able to do that, or was it just influence from spirit then?

They had more spiritual knowledge in those times; that is what is lacking. If only the spiritual knowledge could go hand-in-hand with the education of the physical brain, then indeed you would have a powerful source. *That* is what is lacking today.

Nothing is new! All is waiting to be re-discovered!

George quotes Ervin Laszlo about the subject of Akashic Fields. (25/1/10)

George: You have mentioned how science is developing towards better understanding of spirit (yes), and one gentleman, in particular, Ervin Laszlo, has published a book: 'Science and the Akashic Field', and he says so much in scientific language, which is in line with your teaching. I would like to quote a small piece from that book, if I may. He refers to the Akashic Field sometimes as the 'A-Field', and he's not saying, 'the discovery of the A-Field', he's using your term 'the re-discovery: "The re-discovery of the A-Field will also change our world itself. When people realise that the age-old intuition that space does not separate things but links them has a bona fide explanation, the genius for innovation inherent in modern civilization will find practical ways to make use of it." Now, you Salumet, have said so much about science coming to a better understanding, and I would say that Bonniol and his people have already made use of the *connectedness* of space, in the way they have communicated with us. I don't know whether you would have any comment on that? I, my dear friend, am never surprised by these snippets of information that you bring forward to me. Science is going forward at a rapid pace at this time of your existence, and of course, there is nothing new. I will re-iterate those words for you: THERE IS NOTHING NEW.

George: It's re-discovery.

Re-discovery, yes—as you as human beings are beginning to re-discover your true selves, then science is re-discovering what has always been.

<u>George:</u> And, this book was published just a few months before Bonniol first came to us **(yes)**, which is remarkable timing!

Yes, I know, you like your synchronicities, so therefore we provide them for you! You are our spokesperson for all of these. You are well-spoken, well-read—you are the catalyst for the truth, and I do not say these words to you lightly—and we *thank you*.

George: Well thank you. I'm sure things are being placed my way

You have no doubts about that. Yes! Your world has much to discover yet, but slowly, slowly, much is being re-discovered. Yes! I like that word *RE*-DISCOVERED.

George: Yes, and I'm delighted that a scientist is actually using that term.

Yes—does it not warm your heart that the men of science, at last, are placing their prejudices, their teachings, their learning to one side—to at last have a much more open *mind?* But of course, science cannot deny the Truth, and when it is placed before them,

many encompass it, if not with doubt, but at least they are willing to be challenged by that Truth. It is a way forward; do you not think?

George: Yes! A most interesting and a very logical way forward!

Yes! Good. Now, my dear friends, as this is my first return to you, I will not stay any longer, but I wish you to know that although, we have not spoken for some time, always my love has been with you. So, as I take my leave from you this time, know that each one of you is surrounded and protected by spiritual love.

George: Yes, I have certainly felt this myself, and I'm sure we all do. We are most grateful.

We must avoid upsetting the balance in our world

This includes microbes that also have a right to life. As a whole, there has to be balance in this world. Salumet discusses with George the annihilation of certain germs and the need for mankind to remember humility. (1/3/10)

<u>George:</u> Going back to 'responsibility'; we were talking the other day about germs. There's an advertisement on our television, which advertises a product, which claims—KILLS 99.9% OF ALL KNOWN GERMS—a sweeping statement! But I'm not so sure that we're being sensible or responsible, in viewing germs in that way. Many of the microbes and germs are, of course, beneficial to us, so, perhaps, in some quarters, we're being irresponsible, in looking rather darkly at germs and microbes. Would you have any comment on that, Salumet?

Everything that exists within your world has purpose—those are my first words to you. Mankind has unfortunately decided for himself that he is superior in this Earth planet. I have to say to you: mankind may *think* he is superior, but he shares this planet with *so many*, many other things of great importance. Size or brain-size matters not. As a whole, there has to be balance in your world.

<u>George</u>: I think you're coming around to saying we are all one, and we are all members of the same club.

Yes! When you try to destroy and upset the balance and the equilibrium of your planet, that's when you have problems arise; but as I have said, freewill is an important part of the human being; and let's say to you, that humankind also gets from his experiences the motivation to learn. So, although mankind is often wrong, sometimes it is the catalyst for new kinds of learning and teaching. You understand? <u>George:</u> Yes.

But, it is still part of the overall plan of your planet. I hope that is a little more helpful for you.

<u>George:</u> Yes, it is! There're some important principles there which we should observe **(yes)** and I can understand, in certain areas—within hospitals, it's right and proper to eliminate germs, but, by and large, on the planet, they should have our respect.

Yes, there always will be a *pecking order*, as you call it on your planet, of course there is, but when it comes to the annihilation of any one type of person or creature or microbe or whatever, then you need to stop and consider things carefully. It is important that your life has balance in all ways. Yes.

<u>George:</u> Yes—I'm not entirely sure about the situation in hospitals, but certainly one goes to great lengths to not subject patients who are having medical treatments and surgery, and

there is a general feeling that germs should be eliminated in that situation. I *feel* that that has to be—I'm not sure if you would agree.

Yes, in situations, as you mention, there has to be some degree, but we are not speaking about the annihilation of *all* germs, as you call them. Some are essential for your living here on this planet. Whether you agree with that statement or not, *all things are created*. And mankind feels, and I use these words wisely, because he has superior knowledge, that he has the right to decide what should live and what should die. But, yes, in illness, as you speak of it in your hospitals, there has to be cleanliness—that is recognised. But, you see, 'germs', as you call them, are happy to accept, that in some places, they are not needed. We are speaking *now* on a level we have not discussed before. You do not look upon germs as something of any intelligence, but there is a form of intelligence in all things; there *has to be* in anything that is animated.

<u>George:</u> So, they deserve to have more of our respect, in the general situation. In the general sense.

George: And indeed, in the home, I would think?

I would say it is up to each individual to consider for himself how these things are managed.

<u>George:</u> Yes—I recall the gentleman, Albert Schweitzer, who had a hospital in Lambaréné, in Africa. And there were open sewers there, and many germs were around, but he had success, and I think there must have been a natural resistance that built up in that situation. **The situation, my dear friend, comes from within each one. That strength, that resistance, that knowledge, comes from a balance of love and peace, no matter what situation, in what part of the world, whether it be 'hygienic', as you call it, or not; you must look inward to each individual.**

<u>George:</u> Yes, it's easy for us to forget that spirit has an involvement in the healing.

Yes, that is what is important. Yes—we could talk non-stop about these many things, but what is important is that everything on this Earth planet is here for a reason. Mankind has an intelligence which has grown with his evolution, but he must be aware that he knows not all the answers to all questions.

<u>George:</u> Yes. The other point you made, about man increasing in knowledge—yes, I feel that should not result in a feeling of 'superiority', but in the feeling of 'humility'.

I like those words—yes, if we are speaking of looking backwards, then I would say mankind needs to recapture a lot of humility. Yes, yes.

<u>George</u>: And the more one knows, the more scope for humility there is, I feel, because one has more and more awareness of 'Creation' and how wonderful it is.

Yes, if you do not feel some form of humility, then you cannot be growing and moving forward. It is natural for anyone who wishes to go forward in spirit, to know and to feel what humility is. If you do not feel humility, then you are not ready—you are not ready for the knowledge that is available to you. And I feel within this room, a level of humility, and gratitude, although gratitude is not what we seek from you. There is a gratitude from each one of you, my dear friends, that is almost overwhelming, and I have to say to you, before I leave this time, that in coming to you, in helping you to seek out and recognise the great love in your world, it has helped *me* also to grow, and for this, I will always be most grateful and thankful to you all.

<u>George</u>: It's wonderful for us to feel that in some small measure, we've been able to give something back.

For this time, my dear friends, I will leave you. I hope you can feel the love with which I surround you with.

Science and communication with spirit

George asks about research going on in Russia concerning communication with spirit. (26/4/10)

<u>George:</u> There is a Russian team led by Artem Miheev—they have developed electronic instruments that are capable of communicating with spirit, and I note that they are not the only team, but there are teams in, I think, ten different countries—teams of scientists that are working towards this and communicating with instruments with spirit world. I feel this will have far-reaching implications, and many more people will be convinced of the life in spirit than at present. Would you care to comment on that?

Of course, my dear friend! The country that you name as Russia, has indeed been, for a long time, most interested in all aspects of what you call, spirits or phenomenon. It is a well-known fact within your world, that they have, at times, been most secretive about many aspects of development. But I have to tell you that all the major countries in your world now have the ability to communicate. Whether they use this for good purposes is always in question.

Lilian: Yes, I was wondering that.

Yes—as always, human beings abuse what is given to them, but I can state to you that all major countries are aware of this particular phenomenon. Whenever something you term as 'new' happens in your world, we in spirit, smile, because there is nothing new. As I have said, on many occasions, it always has been, but you are re-inventing all of these things.

<u>George:</u> Yes—is it that the scientific pathway to this is new, or is that something 'old' as well?

No—that is not new, it is just that you are listening more to what we give, whereas in time gone by, most of our influence was rejected, as nonsense or imagination or many different things. The scientific community has always been difficult to infiltrate, but now it is different. You will find throughout your world my dear friends that man is much more open to what is not understood fully. Mankind has reached a point where he is open to all, and, in doing so, that knowledge will grow and expand throughout your world. I have told you on previous occasions, it cannot be rushed, but this time we in spirit, are prepared to work hard in order that mankind fully understands what has happened and gone wrong in past times. You understand?

<u>George:</u> Yes—perhaps it would be true to say that scientists are at long last becoming more open?

Yes—yes, they are. It is almost like they listen or are impressed with new ears and new eyes; and of course what also is happening in your world is that *people*—I believe you would say '*People Power*' (Yes!)—'*People Power*' is instilling into these scientists that they will not now just accept anything that is told to them.

<u>Sarah:</u> You have also told us in the past that we would also learn a lot from the sea, and I have heard recently—I can't remember exactly what the details were, but from the fishes and some of the animals in the sea, they're beginning to find new ways of treating humans

(yes), from the way the fishes are. Whenever I hear something like that, I always remember your words.

When first I came to you, I said to all of you, only accept my words if you find them acceptable, but I also said that whatever I told you would be verified in some way throughout your world.

George: You did, indeed!

And I think what is difficult for you as human beings, is the timescale. When I said it will be verified in other places, at other times, you, I feel, were not fully aware, that this timescale could mean years; but *now* you understand and, I feel, you are coming and realising that my words are 'Truth' and that they come to fruition.

<u>George:</u> Yes, I don't think there's any question about that, Salumet **(yes)**, we accept your words as 'Truth' entirely.

But I did not want you just to accept my words blindly; as most people do with their holy books. I did not want that for you, my dear friends, I wanted you to have your own minds to accept as you will.

Lilian: It was nice to get the confirmations of what you said (yes).

<u>George:</u> Yes, I was only reading today about—well he wasn't much more than a child, who was learning the Koran by heart, so that he could recite it; and I thought—well, this is not developing the mind in any way.

But, even within the strictest of your Earthly religions, there are always those who doubt or wonder and question. That is all we can ask of human beings—that you question, and you accept for yourselves what you know—not to be led, as your animals are led, but to be free to read, to listen, to see, and to understand. That is all we ask of anyone.

<u>Sarah:</u> With your words, Salumet, as far as I'm concerned, sometimes I might have asked questions because I don't fully understand, but I have to say I've never doubted anything you've said, and that's the first time, I think I've had that with anybody that I've never doubted something said. So obviously, for me, your words are right.

And I have always welcomed your questions, my dear friend, because it shows to us in spirit that you are thinking for yourself—you wish to have clarity and that you are moving forward. So never be afraid to question, never be afraid to ask questions. You know in spirit, we are not easily insulted—(Chuckle) yes.

Planet Aerah collation by George

George has collected a number of facts from the Bonniol conversations which have been summarised and collated here. (14/6/10)

FACTS EMERGING FROM THE BONNIOL ET-CONVERSATIONS / Book: The Chronicles of Aerah: Significant facts concerning space, ET-communication and planetary ways have come from or have been confirmed by the Bonniol conversations. Many revelations were, and still are, considered to be of such magnitude as to justify presentation in their full ET-conversational context—hence the book's format—a Star Trek style but strictly NON-fiction adventure that reveals TRUTH OF EXISTENCE. And the reader can see exactly how everything came about. But there are some we know, who would nevertheless welcome a concise list of the main items of scientific or philosophical interest that have arisen. The following list, we consider, to be such factors worthy of note:

- 1. Mind / spirit / consciousness are external to space-time, so that mind-link conversations are instantaneous (as with telepathy, prayer etc.).
- 2. Within space-time nothing travels faster than light speed—'C'. Spirit is a domain that has no space, and so minds, wherever located in the physical universe, can simply link.
- 3. Mind-link can operate at any physical distance, even beyond the observable universe. Physical distance is irrelevant.
- 4. Brain can download thought or the-thought-behind-words to its known language, so that translation is taken care of in conversations and is entirely automatic.
- 5. Crop circles are attempted communication from UFOs in our space sector.
- 6. UFOs can travel faster when in dematerialised format.
- 7. 'Traversable wormholes' are quite numerous in space and they periodically switch direction. By inference, they are a balancing mechanism between regions of space that convey an (undefined) flux or energy.
- 8. Physical spacecraft travelling wormholes will travel at huge speed. It is inferred that they would not exceed 'C' locally but would appear to greatly exceed 'C' relative to the wormhole exterior.
- 9. Meditational mind-link is a favoured method of communicating used by other physical beings inhabiting this universe. It obviates both language and physical travel difficulties.
- 10. 'Materialisations' are possible using developed mind power, to the extent that light industry can be superseded; also houses can be group-mind created / erected.
- 11. 'Teleportation' of objects between planets is a real possibility but yet to be demonstrated.
- 12. A pyramid-shaped building with one pair of sides aligned to planetary rotation contains energies that can be utilised in a number of very useful ways.
- 13. The element 'carbon' is a vital regenerative element and is common to all planets in the universe that have life.
- 14. Earth has been visited by extra-terrestrials at various times in our past and there is much evidence of their visits.
- 15. There are many forms of energy that could be utilised by a civilisation, including an interesting one, part of which is evident as 'plant aura'.
- 16. Following sufficient mind / spirit development it is possible to communicate with babes before birth and with relatives long after death.
- 17. Reincarnation and the existence of planetary spirit realms appear to be a general pattern throughout the universe.
- 18. Spirit interacts with the space-time creation—as spirituality <u>in</u>creases, the matter-density of a planet <u>de</u>creases. This means that, in the lengthy passage of time, everyone and everything becomes lighter.
- 19. There are higher beings—angels, guides and teachers that help other planetary cultures in their way forward, similar to the situation here on Earth.
- 20. Continuation of advances in science / technology MUST go hand-in-hand with mind / spirit development, or be short-lived. It follows that the vast majority of other cultures having wonderfully advanced technologies, know 'love' and are not to be feared.
- 21. There is a universal spirituality known and understood by advanced cultures throughout the cosmos that is beyond any individual religion. It is inferred that a multiplicity of religions are at best 'stepping stones' towards this (otherwise there would be only one).
- 22. All planetary cultures of our knowledge recognise the one Creative Principle, known to many here on Earth as 'God'.

But to grasp the full adventure and to know that we all share our place in it, turn the pages of the book—and remember—the adventure goes on with Bonniol's continuing visits, all to be posted in due process.

Electronic Voice Phenomena - EVP

George asks about whether this is really happening. Salumet confirms. (5/9/11)

<u>George:</u> You have spoken to us about EVP—Electronic Voice Phenomena (yes); and I received a letter from one of our readers, and he says that he was able to examine the background sound from one of our meetings (yes), and he manipulated it—I think he expanded and changed the speed, and was able to hear a large number of commentaries going on. Now, I've read that in this type of situation, some people seem able to hear these things, while others cannot (yes); and I'm not sure as to how accurate the claims of this gentleman are. So, I wondered if you could say a little more about manipulation of background sound and the extent of conversation that one is likely to hear.

Yes, I understand your question my dear friend. Let me say only this to you. This phenomenon, as you call it, does exist (yes)—in the same way, as within this room, there may be people who can hear or see, whilst others do not, even though they are within the same situation. It is the same with the mediums upon your Earth, who hear the voice of spirit. Why should it be that they can hear, while others do not? It is a matter of their capabilities, of their development and in the same way, the more you listen to these voices, the clearer they become to the listener, but the listener has to know what he is looking for.

<u>George:</u> Yes, I notice some scientists (yes) have produced enormous quantities of recorded sound (yes) and found just one or two phrases that they could identify.

Yes, you have to remember that mankind is not aware of all levels of energy, and it is the frequencies of the energies that are being tapped into; but yes, I can tell you voice phenomenon does exist, and those who are using it at all times, become much more acutely aware of those background energies.

<u>George:</u> Yes, and I suspect that the gentleman I have been hearing from has become acutely aware.

Yes, yes, it has probably come from listening many, many times, and developing his own acute awareness.

George: Yes, he is a musician, I know (yes) and that possibly helps.

It helps, yes—it would.

<u>George</u>: That clarifies that beautifully. Thank you!

The kilogram standard has lost weight!

This loss of weight (which has perplexed scientists and who have no explanation) is perhaps not surprising when considering that density decreases as spirituality increases. This is discussed by Salumet who asks why we should be surprised by these little things!! Sarah broadens the conversation to include electrical items breaking in her daughter's home. (14/11/11)

<u>George:</u> Yes, I'm sure we all give thanks to that. I feel that we are all moving forward within this group. I feel also that the planet is moving forward and there is an interesting fact that has recently emerged. The one kilogramme platinum planetary standard in weight that was set up in the year 1889 has lost a small amount of its original weight, and scientists cannot explain this. I feel we have covered this ground in our Bonniol conversations, and we have learned that, *as the spirituality of the planet increases, then densities decrease*—

and I feel that this is an important event and possibly a trigger for the scientific community to think more deeply.

I understand what you say, my dear friend. Let me just say this to you. Always, you are so surprised when something is said that we have already told you. You never cease to be amazed in the most human of ways, about these small matters. All of energy is forever transmuting—changing in many, many ways—in ways that you may never understand. And of course, I would say, it is always welcome news when your scientists have some proof of what is happening.

George: Exactly!

Yes, I understand why you feel that this one detail is so important.

<u>George</u>: Well, I feel delight **(yes)** in that there is proof, which they are likely to see as tangible.

Yes, it is a long time coming—it has happened in the past, and it will continue to happen in the future—but your *infantile joy* gladdens me.

(Amused chuckles)

<u>Sara:</u> I get lots of infantile joy from synchronicities, sometimes **(yes)**, and I had a very nice one this week. I took a book from the library by David Wolf. He's written about 'Super-foods and Nutrition'. I don't know if this is a name which resonates with you?

It matters not.

<u>Sara:</u> But anyway, I phoned a friend in my enthusiasm who likes him too, and she said: 'Oh he's coming to give a talk in our shop tomorrow'. He travels all over the world, so that was quite synchronistic for me, but I do get excited about these things.

That is because you are only human. Only the human species allows themselves to become so over-excited by what to us is quite normal. (*Chuckles from Sara*) I'm sure you understand (yes). But your scientific community will always discover many facts, which previously they had denied or doubted in many ways. So yes, continue my dear friends, to feel your joy at these happenings, and know as I have always told you, to accept that not all things can be proved to your scientists, because their hearts and minds are sometimes too closed. You understand?

George: Yes, we certainly understand that!

<u>Sarah</u>: Emily was reading an article—I think this is right—she read that as you progress, your energy within you slightly changes and that can actually affect things around you, and she said she does feel that she's moved forward quite a bit and in that particular week, three electrical items of hers had broken, so she thought that she had perhaps, after all, really moved forward and her energy had slightly changed.

As I have said, all energy can be transmuted, which, of course, have either positive or negative ways to them, but I am going to use one of your Earthly sayings: 'No man is an island.' Of course, whatever happens to any of you has some kind of repercussion with others, because you are all formed of the same energy. So how can you not be connected? —not only to other humans, but, as you have said, my dear friend, to objects, which, too,

have energy. So, does it not make a little more sense that the connection that all of you have with this *beautiful* planet should be respected a little more? (Yes) Not only this planet, but as you know, the many universes thereof.

For reference:

The kilogram mass remains defined by a platinum alloy cylinder, the *International Prototype Kilogram*, manufactured in 1889, and carefully stored in Saint-Cloud, a suburb of Paris.

George's Notes:

<u>1: 1 kg Standard Weight Decrease:</u> When Bonniol spoke of the 'density' of things and how density decreases as spirituality increases, I had pointed out that, on inspection, there was no difference between sets of atomic weight tables spaced 20-years apart. His response was: don't hold your breath—it takes longer! Well, the Earth's standard kilo at Sevres was very, very carefully arranged, using platinum-iridium alloy which is very, very stable; and it has had 122-years in which to show a change—long enough it seems to show a 50-microgramme reduction. Conventional scientists cannot understand this. But the fact is now with us that, whether acknowledged or not, those who set up the standard in 1889 have: -Proved the universal principle that densities decrease with increasing spirituality -Proved our material world's connection to spirit.

Q. E. D.

<u>CERN Claim that their Neutrinos exceed light speed:</u> Whilst on scientific matters, perhaps some mention should be made of this topic. The neutrinos should have taken 0.0024 sec to complete the 732 Km journey but arrived 0.0000006 sec ahead of schedule, a small fractional increase of 0.000024 / 1. The 1 kilo weight standard has a fractional decrease of 0.00000005 / 1. So, if my arithmetic is correct, the two fractional scientific 'anomalies' are in ratio 1:500—similar orders of magnitude one might say; so, I wonder if there is a connection? Perhaps we shall discover in due course.

Big Bang or Steady State?

Currently, in scientific circles, the pendulum has swung towards the idea that all started from a singularity about thirteen billion years ago in an explosion called the Big Bang. The title, 'Big Bang', was coined by a theoretical cosmologist who hated the whole idea, and it was meant to be a disparaging name. But it caught on, with evidence from red shift and apparent expansion of the Universe. However, Salumet has told us on other occasions, that the Universe is infinite and what we can see as expansion, is only in our tiny corner of the infinite. What is happening elsewhere is beyond our most powerful telescopes, and so is invisible to us. However, there is growing opinion that we do not have the whole picture, far from it, and that new ideas will come to the fore. One such theory, which is in fact a very old theory, is that we have a steady state Universe. There was no big bang, and there will be no big crunch in the future when gravity pulls it all together again. Great ideas and an area of much interest in science at the moment. However, Salumet has indicated with this teaching that steady state is the closer model. (16/1/12)

<u>George:</u> I've had things going through my mind recently. Your statement, 'spirit has always been' and then, the space-time creation, seems to have followed—and I had the thought

that spirit has 'no space', so the entirely materialistic mind will see the beginning of the universe as 'a point source'—simply because it has 'no space'. But as spirit has no space, perhaps that is a scientific error of our modern times—that everything did *not* begin from 'a point source', and there was never any 'big bang'.

(Said with tongue in cheek)

Let me say this: you say spirit has no space—no *material* space. Spirit has no space, but *all* of space.

George: Yes!

Yes! Let us clarify that situation—a simple point, but a point that is neglected by your scientists in the most part. Their knowledge is gaining ground at a tremendous rate at this time of the Earth's evolution, but they still have to find within themselves, 'spirit'. <u>George:</u> Yes, while spirit has no space as such, it nevertheless—I take your point—(yes) it is extensive throughout all...

It is everywhere!

<u>George:</u> This is a difficult fact for us to get our brains around.

Yes, that is why there will always be things you cannot understand whilst you exist in a material world.

<u>George</u>: And the other thing that scientists *think* they understand is the expanding universe, for which there are two reasons for supposing that it expands. One is the erroneous 'big bang' beginning, and the second point is what is known as the 'red shift'—the absorption spectra of the elements seen against the light from distant galaxies, seem to move towards the red end of the spectrum.

<u>Jan:</u> Surely that has got something to do with the fact that, in my little wisdom, I see it that more and more of us are on the planet and more and as more of us return to spirit and, obviously things are going to grow because of spirit.

<u>George</u>: There are alternative explanations **(yes)** for this red shift, and one that I would like to voice is that—just supposing in its lengthy journey across the universe, light gives up some of its energy to the energetic void, if I could put it like that—then it would increase in wavelength—and that could be a further possible explanation for the red shift that is seen **(yes)**—in which case we have a 'steady state' universe.

Jan: I would much rather simplify things—much rather.

I was about to say you can give names to anything at all within the scientific world. I will repeat what I have said on a few occasions: energy is never static. <u>George:</u> It is transmutable.

Yes, of course—so I would like to simplify, as the dear lady says, to say that energy is all around, in the same way as spirit is nowhere but everywhere. Energy can NOT be static it is transmutable. Therefore, it can travel across many universes as quite a natural happening (yes). Your scientists complicate matters by their theories (yes). You would agree?

<u>George:</u> I would agree, and I was going to put the question if I may **(yes)**: would you feel comfortable with the idea of a 'steady state' universe as opposed to an 'expanding' universe?

Jan: I'd much rather it expanded, personally. (Chuckle)

You cannot be comfortable with a steady state universe (ah!). No—energy is ever changing, ever moving, transmuting itself—energy cannot stay still. But I know where your question is going, and I understand how your scientists and people of knowledge

feel; but basically, a lot of the time these people do not believe in spirit; therefore, their outlooks and their views are coloured by this (yes).

Jan: If it's not a judgemental thing to say, I think that their egos are jostling for position to write the next paper more than if they spent the time meditating / going within and doing something completely different with their time.

I understand your view, but they are after all people who are only seeking what I call the truth. Therefore, do not be too harsh on them. They are trying to find out, but they fetter themselves by their own views. You understand?

<u>Jan:</u> Yes, I do.

<u>George:</u> Yes, there's a great need to take on board the values of spirit **(yes)** and place those values together with scientific thinking—I think that is a way to put it.

Yes—only in that way will they arrive at the true conclusion. But you have to give credit to them for the work that they are trying to do.

Jan: Yes, I do appreciate, and I respect, but they have a long way to go before they are willing to look at the other side of the coin.

Those who have partly closed minds will never find the full picture. In the same way as you, my dear friends, within this room, will never know the full picture whilst you inhabit human garb.

George: Yes.

Where does one universe begin and another end?

Sarah asks about this difficult concept to understand. (30/9/12)

<u>Sarah:</u> You said two things there about becoming *one* and you also talked about the *universes.* I was listening to a programme on the radio and this person was saying about there being more than one universe and then they said, well where does one end and the other one begin? Perhaps we've talked about this before, but I just wondered if you could — perhaps it's because we're thinking in a physical way— George: Perhaps they are coincident?

Yes, and density of energies. You are moving into an area that would be difficult to explain to you at this time. But if we speak of 'many universes', it is all gathered within the one energy, as I have just spoken of. But energy can be transmuted, and we have also spoken about this at times, which offers some explanation also.

<u>Paul:</u> And none of the universes have any end do they—there is no end is there? **There is no beginning—no end, yes.**

<u>Sarah</u>: They're all part of one, but different densities (**yes**). A bit like sound waves, you can't see them but they are there.

There are many energy waves that mankind has yet to discover. There is a continuance of discovery ahead for your scientists—energy waves they have not as yet discovered.

<u>Sarah:</u> Have these energy waves already been known by mankind in previous times? No, there are energies yet to be discovered, but that is something to come.

<u>Sarah</u>: So the ancients—the space travellers we've talked about before—with pyramids as now found in Bosnia (**yes**)—so that would have been a different energy as well being used, but it wasn't used by us Earthlings. Is that one of the energies you are talking about? **You are speaking of other peoples**? <u>Sarah:</u> Yes, I was thinking of the space-travellers at that time. That would be a different energy that they were using—

It would be an energy that they recognised and used, yes.

<u>George</u>: Incidentally, the one who is excavating the Bosnian pyramids (**yes**), he was delighted with your answers last time and wonders if you would be prepared to take more questions on that subject?

A visitor gives a few hints about energy yet to be discovered

George discusses particles and fields with the visitor who is currently trying hard to influence our scientists on the subject of energy. For ease of reading, some of the discussion has been omitted. (30/7/12)

Good evening.

George: Good evening.

I have been listening to the words of your master, and I felt that I would like to come to speak a few words with you.

<u>George:</u> Good—you are most welcome.

I am most interested in your scientists, and I heard your master speak of the new energies that you will discover. And I just wanted to say to you that this is something that I am most interested in, and I'm trying to impress upon your scientists one of the energies that is available to you now. But it is not easy, and I hope that I will be able to continue with my work so that you as a people will be able to go very much further in your thinking and your development as a people.

<u>George:</u> Thank you very much! Now, this is something that I feel is much needed at the present time. Might I ask if in your Earth life you were a scientist?

I was; yes indeed, I was. But of course, the knowledge was very much limited at that time. But I've always felt there was something that I could not put my finger on, and now that I have returned to spirit, I realise it was the help I was getting from spirit. So, you see, I have in turn decided: this is my job now—to try to influence those scientists who are at present working so hard—though may I say: a little bit in the wrong direction? (Yes!) But it will come—I know it will come, but it just needs a little— 'tweaking', shall we say in the middle—so as to turn their thinking a little bit to the other direction. And then I will be able to influence them very much more.

<u>George:</u> Well I think that part of their thinking at the moment is that what used to be referred to as the 'aether', they seem to be calling 'the Higgs Field'—the continuum throughout everything. Is that the sort of thing that you were thinking of?

I am aware of this experiment [the CERN particle accelerator project], but no, I have to say: it is not with this group that I wish to work. They are indeed learning very much from their own efforts. But no, I am working with others who are sitting in the background scratching their heads, wondering which way now they can go. And this is for me a very good chance to help, because they are aware that they need to change, but they do not know how. George: Yes, I think the scientists today are thinking too much in terms of particles and not enough in terms of, shall I say: 'field'.

But I feel this ah 'Higgs what-you-call-it' is um—they are trying to understand something that has happened, but—how can I say?—they are trying to understand it, but it is not

necessary to understand—in my mind, to understand this particular experiment—it is more on another level that they need to go (yes!). This is what I am trying to say.

George: Yes, I think I understand, and I agree with you.

Rod: Have you got a specific field that you are very interested in?

Yes—energy.

Lilian: Is that since you've been in spirit?

No, I was always interested in energy-

Lilian: Were you a little bit before your time then?

As I said to you: I was being influenced from spirit whilst I was here. And now I wish to return the favour to those who are struggling to move forward on this planet now. George: Wonderful! We do appreciate that.

Rod: So, this is a method of how to manufacture energy on this Earth?

No—it is to make you aware of the energy that is already there, and how to utilise it—yes. Paul: Much like the pyramid-builders might utilise the energies of the Earth? Like that? Ah—yes and no. Yes, that was an energy that was used. But there is a much more—that was energy that was to help you physically. This energy that will be available to you will be helping you more spiritually (Ah). But I cannot let you know what exactly it is, because this is something mankind has to find for himself.

George: And that will lead us to a better awareness of spirit, I would imagine -

It will help in many, many ways. Yes, and I can tell you that whilst I was here, I wasn't a good dancer, but when mankind discovers this energy I will be the best dancer ever! (Chuckles)

<u>George:</u> Yes, that's a nice way to put it—very nice.

And so, with those words, I will return—but I will stay close to your scientists.

Rod: Could you give us a name so we know who you are next time?

You can call me 'Joshua'.

<u>Scientists and Energy</u>: The huge CERN particle accelerator experiment continues—a search for the Higg's Bosun particle, thought to confer mass/density to physical matter. The suggestion seems to be that that kind of understanding is not necessary. We need to think on another level! We are also aware of scientific groups 'sitting in the background scratching their heads' and I guess one of these will discover.

<u>There is much influence from spirit in many areas including farming</u> <u>techniques</u>

George raised this interesting point that there is much influence coming to the planet from ancient times to help. (5/12/12)

<u>George</u>: Yes, a gentleman who came through to us last time called Ond Kulla, a head farmer from ancient Egypt, he seems to be watching over us and encouraging the process of organic farming, which is needed on this planet and it's so heart-warming to know that such people are still attempting to guide us, to help us, to influence us. I get the impression that there are many, many individuals and groups working like this and it helps to give one just a glimmer of the 'oneness' of Spirit. Am I right in thinking there are many, many such people and groups all endeavouring to influence us in the appropriate way? Yes, of course, I have told you before my dear friends that any development in your world originates from our world, but for those thoughts to develop there has to be that gathering of thought. And for those in our world who have found an interest in whatever subject, if that interest is strong enough they will constantly endeavour to return and influence all that happens within your world. As many groups as you are within your world, also there are many in ours who are working for the good of this planet—whether it be farming, whether it be in energy, whether it be generally one-to-one impression. There are indeed many Souls in our world who stay—I will not say 'behind', but they remain close to this planet in order that they can help.

George: And they seem to come from so many time periods...

Yes. Time means nothing. Of course, we understand the difficulty always you have about time.

<u>George</u>: It helps us to glimpse the oneness of it all.

Yes. That is a good way to describe it—yes, because you see *all* is oneness. You are united with us throughout many, many years—eons of time in your world—but time in our world does not have the same meaning. Therefore those people whom you consider to return from a long time past, to them it is but a blink of the eye, and if the love is there—and which I have to tell you there is much love still for this planet—you are surrounded by love, even if you are not aware of it. But remember, you are *never* alone, my dear friends. In any *thing* that you do upon this Earth, there is always someone who is looking out and trying to influence *all* for good. I hope that has answered your question. George: Yes, thank you for that—that sharpens the picture I'm sure. (Yes.)

Quantum theory and the afterlife

A revolution is going on in science. Over the last few decades there has been a significant increase in research into quantum physics, the study of atoms and subatomic particles and energies. Quantum physicists are discovering no conflict at all between the physics of the subatomic world and belief in the paranormal and the afterlife. Indeed, they are showing that the phenomena we now call "paranormal" are normal and consistent with what is now known about laws of science at this level. There has been a shift from an older Newtonian view that the universe is made up of lifeless clumps of matter where the ultimate reality is "fundamental particles" to one of wholeness and the consciousness of all living things. The picture of our universe that is emerging is one of INTERCONNECTION - of mind-matter interactions and of instant communication across vast distances. Physicists are slowly and surely discovering that at the heart of all matter there is ENERGY and CONSCIOUSNESS. There is more to read in the transcript files in the website called Salumet and Friends. (18/3/13)

What are chemtrails?

A subject that was new to most members of the group, but highlighted by Serena. (6/5/13)

<u>Serena:</u> Could I ask a question about the *chemtrails*? **(Yes.)** What are they and what are they for?



('Chemtrails' appear in the skies like uniform grids of vapour trails criss-crossing and remaining much longer than ordinary vapour or condensation trails.)

What are they? They are—I will not use the word *'invention,'* because I do not like that word. All thoughts stem from spirit, but what happens is that mankind either uses information—either for good or for bad; or sometimes they take information and unfortunately not meant for bad, but they do not realise that sometimes what they achieve is *not* for the betterment of man. I want to say to you that much has been happening since human beings have had the power of air travel. That is my first reply to your question. This is not something new; it is something that has been happening for some time. It is of course the interference of many energies trying to achieve something that I have to tell you my dear friends, is not at this moment in time possible. But it can and will be we feel, destructive in its nature. Are you following what I am telling you? *(Pause)*

Serena: Not really, no.

No—you want to know the composition and why this behaviour is happening (yes). Firstly these *crafts* as you call them, have been mistaken at times, as beings from what you call *outer space*—that has been an incorrect explanation of them—but I do want to say they have been mistaken for these things. What is happening is happening within *all* countries—it is not just happening here, it is happening throughout your world. And it does not even belong to the 'common' scientists of your world, but belongs to *space travel and travel within your world*—that they have been able to use energies, put them together and tell you as a human being, that it is for the best. I am here to say it is *not* for the best—but we are aware of what is happening.

<u>George:</u> Could I just clarify one point? I've read recently about CIA experiments (yes) in mind control. Am I correct in thinking this has nothing to do with that?

I would not say completely, *no*—but yes, you are on the right tracks of man interfering with what could be used for good (thank you). Not just that organization, but many throughout your world—they have the knowledge but they are misusing it. You understand? It is again I have to say, some matter of control, control of the masses and of course—I do not like to use the word 'wars', but it can be used against each other. <u>Sarah:</u> Salumet, what are these energies then that they're using?

They are energies which have always been, but which have been discovered in fairly recent times of your Earth's existence.

<u>George</u>: Well thank you for that Salumet, I had read about experiments in 'mind control', that sound absolutely awful, and I didn't know whether to believe it or not, but I think you're confirming that there are such experiments going on.

Yes—as always, mankind has always assumed they have a higher knowledge and I have told you in times past, that mankind interferes in so many ways and I know you understand that what has been meant for good, can also be used for 'evil' (yes), though I am not happy with that word.

Mark: Would these sprays also be harmful to nature—the animals and insects?

Any prolonged use of these subtle energies of course could be harmful to some. And again, as in all things, it may not be harmful to begin with—but we are trying to deal with it, so do not be too concerned.

<u>Sarah:</u> The people who are trying to combine these energies, are they aware of the danger? They think they are doing something good—it is mostly related to military.

<u>Sarah</u>: Oh right—with nuclear power **(yes)**, you've said that's actually a good energy, but we're using it the wrong way.

It should have been used for good and was abused, as this is at this time (yes).

<u>Paul:</u> Is it something that is affecting people's awareness? Is that the idea—or something? Most people are at this present time unaware. There have been murmurings within your world, but because it is military it is being kept quite quiet.

Paul: And I'm still not clear on the effect that it's having on the populations.

It, if used constantly, it will have the effect of changing the whole unification of the human body, as it would in animals, as it would change your atmosphere—so many different ways that it could create change.

Paul: And they presumably think -

They feel that they are helping at this moment in time. But I have to say to them: it is just experimental at the moment.

<u>Paul:</u> They don't have—it's mankind interfering again, not having enough intelligence— Enough knowledge, yes—as in all things, until it is used, you do not always have a result. It sometimes takes time to find the correct results, as many things within your medical profession have seemed to be good medicine and would seem to be wrong for man or *some* men—you cannot say it is always wrong for all. But what is happening now will have a subtle alteration to the atmosphere of your world.

Sarah: And will it be able to change back again, or is it irreversible?

Nothing is ever irreversible, but of course it will have to be addressed.

<u>Mark:</u> I was just wondering what it is that these people *think* they're achieving, or think they might be able to achieve?

Mankind as a race has always been inquisitive.

Mark: So they are having a go to see what happens?

Well, I will say and perhaps you will speak to the dear gentleman of scientific mind, that whatever is looked at, they always have to go a little further. It is that inquisitiveness which drives them forward and of course many good things come from scientific experiments. So you cannot always say it is bad, because that would not be true. <u>George:</u> No, it will be bad of course, if the principal is used for mind control (yes) to suit one's own ends.

Yes, you do not have the right to interfere in any way with any other human being. If they are misusing anything, it should be known by the general population of the world.

<u>George</u>: And perhaps that is where Julian Assange is helping the world—in making secrets known.

Yes, there should be no secrets, you are all of the *one* energy, you all come from *Love* and that is what you should all strive for (yes). But yes, as always there are two sides to what you call a coin—always; and that has always been, it is nothing new, but I do understand your concerns.

<u>George:</u> Yes, well that's wonderful! Thank you very much Salumet, that's really opened our eyes I think, to something which we knew little about. **Yes.**

<u>Rod:</u> Initially I thought that this must just be probably two or three nations in the world doing these experiments; but going into a little more detail, it seems more than that—a very large number of nations are involved.

Yes, your world today is very small when it comes to communication. So nothing within your world remains quiet for long. If you wish to, there are ways and means of communicating—but don't be concerned too much.

Rod: Often you've said: *Don't have fear*.

Yes, because you create it yourselves, yes.

Rod: So we'll bury that one!

Well I would not say '*bury*', but keep awareness, as you must within your world, to those things that you consider to be not quite right. But what I am saying is that people do not always do things because they want to be *evil*, but they work on things they *think* will be *good*—they just misjudge what they should be doing. You understand?

Mark: Yes, sort of getting a bit carried away.

Yes.

<u>Paul:</u> That applies to some of the dictators as well—(yes)—they all think they're doing good—but they perhaps don't have the right to force their will on so many others.

No one has any right to interfere in the life on this planet, of another human

being. I cannot stress that to you enough. In the same way that if you show love and kindness to another human being—then you have achieved much in your lifetime. It may seem trivial, but let me assure you my dear friends, that love can overcome any disharmony or hurt. So that must be uppermost in your minds at all times.

<u>Rod:</u> I think the things that you've told us in the past—for instance *H*-bombs have come about and these terrible things—this sounds a bit naughty. Are you sometimes reluctant to give us information that we could work on, but we might make a bit of a mess of it?

That is exactly what you do, but we would never withhold anything that would be helpful to your world.

Paul: Because in making a mess, we're learning -

You *learn,* yes—yes.

Paul: You've given us a lot to ponder as always—our love goes with you.

There followed one through Sarah who has visited on several occasions—one of his incarnations had been 'Ond Kulla', who had farmed in ancient Egypt. He wanted to add to the previous subject of chemtrails:

<u>George:</u> Good evening, please feel free to speak if you wish.

I am most happy to be with you once more.

(General welcomes)

There has been much discussion about what is good and what is not good (yes), but let me tell you that all has been accounted for and it has been so in times gone by, that mankind has made bad mistakes. As you know, these mistakes cost mankind quite dearly (yes) and it is taking much time to recover what has been lost. But it has not all been in vain, because we can see that the path has been slightly altered and mankind is making good progress, which we can now see; but which in the past, when as an Earthly being, it was difficult to imagine. I wanted to come back for a short visit, because I was aware of your disquiet and I can understand your feelings. But I do not have any fear myself.

<u>Paul:</u> Yes, we have to accept that we live in a world that's still not going to reach it's true potential for many, many years to come, but we are on the right course, so we can't be critical.

<u>George:</u> Yes, there is this general feeling that we're on the right pathway, but it's a long pathway.

Paul: It's all part of our learning.

Yes indeed and it is also important that you keep to this good pathway. So you are receiving much help in order that you do not make the big mistake of previous times.

<u>George</u>: That's very nice to know—that others are watching over, are aware of the course being taken, and it does give one a pleasant feeling of confidence.

And also I would like to mention that those who made the greatest errors are those who are now doing so much to help you move in the right direction.

(Much appreciation expressed)

George's Notes:

<u>1.</u> <u>Chemtrails:</u> New words in language are:

<u>Contrail</u> = condensation trail (normal condensation or vapour trail from high flying aircraft). <u>Chemtrail</u> = chemical trail (deliberately made trail formed by squirting into the atmosphere solutions of chemicals and/or dispersions of viruses).

<u>Global Research News reports on the Internet: '</u>The Spraying of Poison over Sweden'—article by Swedish politician Pernilla Hagberg. It is claimed the intention is to control weather to influence global markets and food. Some see this as conspiracy theory. She has been criticised by the unaware of course; but Salumet has confirmed for us that 'chemtrails' are reality. So this is a wake-up call to those who cling to wrong-thinking.

On the credit side of atmospheric research, a recent NASA study reveals that carbon dioxide and nitrous oxide in the upper atmosphere (thermosphere) protect Earth from excessive heat rays. So these gases have protective GLOBAL COOLING effect—not global warming—about which there has been much false publicity.

<u>2.</u> <u>No one has any right to interfere in the life on this planet, of another human being:</u> This is of course, a spiritual truth that has been ignored by many organisations through the

years, and continues to be ignored by bombers and various types of aggressor today. But it is so fundamental that it must surely be felt to some degree by all humans.

More on the subject of chemtrails

Salumet reminds us not to allow fears to overtake us. (3/6/13)

<u>George:</u> Can we go on to another topic that has come up before? You spoke to us about *'chemtrails'* and you very correctly and logically spoke of *chemtrails* plus a device called HAARP. (*High Energy Auroral Active Research Program*) This is a device that projects high energy into what we call the ionosphere around our planet, to produce a heat effect, which distorts it. HAARP and chemtrails can be worked together, and some hope that it can be used to control the weather in an advantageous way. But you were saying that this is insufficiently understood and that there are dangers. Now that we have researched through the Internet articles on this matter, are you able to confirm what I've said and take the matter any further?

I would like to say just this: That in all events that take place in your world, there are always *two sides to the coin*, as you may say—I believe I mentioned this last time (yes). Whatever is used in your world, can be used for either good or for negative reasons. This applies also to what is taking place and what has been taking place for a very good number of your Earthly years (yes). Of course when good can come from any of these happenings, that has to be applauded, not only by human beings on this planet, but by those of us in spirit who have helped and inspired. Of course, when the negative side appears, this too is a concern for us—again because we have tried to inspire for the good. But these things take their own course in the same way—let us use nuclear power (for example). Nuclear power has advantages and disadvantages, but it has to be *allowed to evolve*. Are you following what I am telling you?

George: Yes indeed.

Yes, so I would say to you in this way: that what is happening is well known throughout different countries of your world, as you have stated, and it is also well noted in our world. I would say to you my dear friends, do not allow this to create fear within you, because we are doing what we can to create *less of the negativity,* if you like.

<u>George:</u> Well that's very good to know. My concern was really that I know that a university in Alaska **(yes)** is very much involved in this, and I imagine they would represent the *positive* side.

Yes, of course.

<u>George</u>: And there is also a great military interest, which I imagine would be the *negative* aspect.

Yes, and I would suggest to all of you my dear friends, to ask continually for help for those people involved—that whatever *good* can come from these things, (they) must, MUST take place (yes). And that negative aspect be *diluted*, if you must (*if* you *like*?).

<u>George</u>: I imagine part of the negative aspect would be the metal ions used **(yes)** in the chemtrail work **(yes)** and how they spoil the pureness of breathing the atmosphere **(yes)** and how this will affect growing crops.

But I again reiterate to you my dear friends, do not allow this to colour your judgements too much, because as I have said, we in our world are aware of what is happening and as in all things, provided it does not interfere with the evolution of your planet, we will do what we can (wonderful!), as with other topics and subjects that probably you are not even aware of at this time.

<u>George</u>: Wonderful! I think in the group here we seek understanding (yes) rather than judgement.

Yes, I am aware of this, but it does not matter what you feel in a physical sense, I want you to think about these things on a spiritual level. I want you to rise above all of the problems on Earth and to create a good and loving situation for all people, all lands—all happenings within your world.

<u>Sarah:</u> So, in other words—take away the judgement (yes).

George's Notes:

<u>Chemtrails and HAARP</u>: This subject is currently often dismissed as 'conspiracy theory' by those who remain ignorant or who wish to preserve comfortable status quo. BUT—this is just piffling poppycock. The reality is: there are twelve US patent disclosures, of which US 4686605 (1987) and US 5038664 (1991) are key examples and eleven US universities have made their contributions.



There is also the array of HAARP equipment at Gakona, Alaska, that has been photographed—capable of directing circularly polarized electromagnetic radiations to heat large ionosphere zones at heights of 250-1500 Km to more than 50,000 ° C. This creates gross distortion of zones in relation to Earth's magnetic field, and effects world weather systems. Aircraft spray chemtrails consisting of barium titanates, methyl aluminium and potassium salts into the stratosphere. The purpose of chemtrails is to reflect frequencies arising from HAARP back from the ionosphere. This overall process manipulates jet streams, causal in relation to world weather patterns—storms, droughts, extremes of hot and cold etc. The US Defence Secretary William Cohen has apparently stated: 'Others ... can alter the climate, set off earthquakes (and) volcanoes remotely, using the use of electromagnetic waves.' But it is America who leads! Whilst the United States appears to lead the world with this technology, our best information is that twelve other countries have similar facilities. Salumet is of course perfectly correct when he declares it to be in progress on a world-wide scale, and that it has both good and bad application. If all countries cooperated, the system could form a defensive shield—so even military aims can have their positive aspect.

The Antarctic ice laboratory

George asks this question about an underground laboratory that is designed to measure exotic particles such as neutrinos. Salumet reminded us about interconnection of all things. The conversation then went onto life forms on other planets. (25/11/13)

<u>George:</u> I came across the news of one advance today, Salumet, and that concerns the Antarctic 'Ice Laboratory, which has been placed about one mile below the Earth's surface. And it is able to receive and detect extremely high energy neutrinos from 'events' in the universe—very much higher energy than can be produced from neutrinos on this planet. They are believed to originate from black holes and exploding stars, and they travel in straight lines, being neutrinos and are not put off-course by matter that is nearby or in the way. So, this will lead to precise mapping of certain things in the universe and I believe that will lead to much better knowledge of black holes and extremely high-energy events in the universe. I don't know if you would have any comment on that?

My only comment my dear friend, is that it is proof of the interconnection between this planet and all that exists outside of it. You cannot separate these events, because *all* are interlinked. And of course, there will be more advances made for the betterment of mankind. So those advances have been in the making for quite some time. It is not unknown to us of course, but for you people of the Earth they are new beginnings. <u>George:</u> I think we are feeling our bonding with the rest of the universe more and more. Yes, that is as it should be. You should not separate what is happening in your world. You should keep *all* things in mind as far as Earth, its neighbours and space are concerned.

<u>The IceCube Laboratory – Amundsen-Scott South Pole Station:</u> Extremely high energy subatomic neutrino particles from deep space are being detected in a giant ice cube positioned about a mile below the surface. The basis of detection is the 'Cherenkov Effect', named after the Russian scientist who was first to demonstrate—light and neutrinos travel at slightly different speeds in different media. Their speed is slower in ice than in the aether or air. On slowing in ice, a glow is produced so that their detection becomes possible. The path of the neutrinos (which are not deflected by matter) through space will be known so that their origins can be pinpointed. Neutrinos from deep space sources are billions of times more energetic than those emitted by our sun. This project could lead to much improved knowledge of black holes and high energy events in our universe—all part of our universe connections. (25/11/13)

Is there life on Mars?

A question posed by Jon which is of interest to many. (25/11/13)

<u>Jon:</u> I was thinking on the way here—you've probably been asked this before, but people are always speculating about Mars. Is it habitable or is their life? Do you have anything to say about that?

Only in as much as what you call life is not what you would expect to hear from me. Of course, on many planets there is life. It may be basic life, but it is still life. And just the fact that planets exist is a form of life energy. So that is my answer to you, dear friend. I know that man is looking for what you call 'other humans,' but they will not find those just yet on Mars.

<u>Graham</u>: There was once water on Mars **(yes)**, and there is this idea at the moment, that where you find water, there is definitely the possibility of a type of life that we understand.

-Because within water there is so much 'energy of life'. That is why.

<u>Graham:</u> Is it possible for life to exist outside water.

Of course—but not life as you would recognise it. That is for another day perhaps. You have to view all of these events and happenings with the spiritual eye. Once you try to analyse with the human brain, then it all seems very complex. So, as I am always saying to you my dear friends: simplify the way you think—use that spiritual eye and you will be much rewarded.

<u>Sarah:</u> When Bonniol came through once, he told us about beings like 'mushrooms on one planet, and they did everything just through their 'power of thought'—through their minds;

so that was what you've been telling us what we are, but much more physically simple form, but their brain—the mind was stronger probably.

I have told you from the very beginning that your mind—the power of your thought is the most important thing that you will ever possess, and that it is up to each individual to use the power of the mind in the best way that he can. But you must never forget that you *have* that power—you *have* all-knowledge, if you so desire. And you mustn't forget this.

<u>Is our Universe a Goldilocks Universe created simply as the 'jackpot'</u> <u>in a lottery of many others that could not support life?</u>

Salumet disagrees with the idea of a lottery because this would go against perfect law. There are no chance universes as everything has a meaningful purpose. Several points made by Salumet include that it is possible to travel from one universe to another. Another point is that our universe does not have an edge. It goes on forever. How humbling 'all that there is' truly is! (26/11/07

George: Perhaps I could begin by asking a question about the many universes. This subject has come up and I would like, if I may, to read a paragraph written by one of our more forward-thing scientists and, if you would be happy to comment on his words, I just think it might simplify things for us. (Yes) So, if I may just read this paragraph: This is by one Paul Davis and I should precede it by explaining that *Goldilocks* is a children's story character who found certain conditions to be 'just right'. And he says: "A popular way to explain the Goldilocks factor is the multiverse theory. This says that a god's eye view of the cosmos would reveal a patchwork quilt of universes of which ours is but an infinitesimal fragment. Crucially each patch or universe comes with its own distinctive set of local bye-laws. Maybe the bye-laws are assigned randomly as in a vast cosmic lottery. It is then no surprise that we find ourselves living in a patch so well suited to life, for we could hardly inhabit a bio-hostile patch. Our universe has simply hit the cosmic jackpot. Those universes that can't support life, the vast majority in fact, go unobserved." Now, I suspect that he has some things correct there but not all (Yes) and I would be most interested to hear your comments. Yes. I thank you for those words and an opportunity to speak just a little more. Firstly, yes—and you all know that there are many, many universes—that is nothing new to you. What I would say is that there are no lotteries, as you put it, because that would go against the perfect law. You understand?

George: Yes.

Yes. How I would like to put it to you: each universe within this perfect plan is but one small stitch in time, one small aspect of reality, one tear in all of the tears of the world. You have to place it in perspective. There are no *chance* planets or universes; it is all part of the plan that everything that exists has meaningful purpose. You understand? <u>George</u>: Yes.

So, yes, he is far-seeing and he understands a good deal, but it is most difficult, as I have told you before, to give explanation to something that is beyond your understanding. <u>George</u>: Yes. I'm sure that his understanding would come from the direction of mathematical calculation and connect to quantum theory.

Yes. That is why he speaks of lotteries. You cannot use those words—it is misleading because all life belongs to perfect law.

<u>George</u>: I wondered about his statement that life does not exist in the majority of universes. Well, to most of humankind there is no other life, but as you, my dear friends, are beginning to learn, there is much more life available, not only within your own cosmos, your own universes, neighbouring universes, but throughout all of life.

<u>George</u>: And I would imagine much depends upon our definition of life **(Yes)** and there are probably many life forms which we would not necessarily at first recognize as such.

Yes. You are beginning to read my words before I say them. Of course, yes—always, that is the problem with humankind—it is the limitation of words and the limitation that is placed upon me in trying to explain to you in a simple manner. But that has been a most useful question.

<u>George</u>: Yes, good, thank you. Yes, we think in terms of a patchwork quilt, but there may be more that can be said there. I suspect these various universes would have some dependence or interaction with each other?

Yes. Of course, with a patchwork quilt there are four endings. You understand? Graham: A square.

Yes. In our existence, it continues unending. There is no ending, it is ever-moving, it is *alive*, it is energy ever-moving.

<u>George</u>: So are you saying that any boundaries between universes would be physical? Yes. You must look beyond the physical understanding, of course. Has that helped you in any way?

George: Yes.

<u>Graham</u>: I think a lot of us think about our universe in a physical way with our physical brains. We think that maybe if we go in any one direction for long enough, eventually you will run out of stars and galaxies and you come to some sort of edge. Some people think that perhaps there is an edge and some people think there isn't and that it goes on forever. Is there anything you could say about that?

I have just said there is no ending. In the same way as in past times people of this Earth believed that you could fall off the edge of the sea, in the same way are your learned ones thinking that there has to be—in all of the universes, it has to be neat and tidy. Is that your words? But energy is not static: it is always moving, expanding, growing. It is most difficult to explain, but do not limit yourselves to thinking that it is like a patchwork quilt. No.

<u>George</u>: I would imagine within all this there are flows of energy and if, just supposing, it were possible for us to go with a flow of energy, perhaps we could find ourselves in a different universe without actually experiencing any edge. Does that make any sense at all? That is a simplified way of putting it, but for your understanding, yes, of course. Yes, that is possible. There any many in your world today who travel in spirit, but yet are still attached to their physical bodies. If that is possible while you are in these cumbersome clothes, imagine what you can achieve when you are truly spirit—evolved beings—there is nothing to stop you discovering the joys of all existence. You understand? <u>Graham</u>: It must be wonderful.

<u>George</u>: I think you are saying that through mind projection, we are not restricted to one universe.

Yes, of course. All restrictions fall away, yes. All things are possible. Do not forget that we are all small parts of that Great Energy; you are part of that energy; you are that small stitch in time. You understand?

<u>George</u>: Yes, thank you. I feel that is a wonderful clarification again.

But, the writer of those words is indeed beginning to become enlightened in his thinking. <u>George</u>: Yes, I think he is one of our more progressive scientists.

Yes, he is to be congratulated, I feel, for those words. They may not always be accepted in your world—there will always be many to say *'how can he feel that way?'*—but each one of you my dear friends knows within your own heart what is true and I trust each one within this room to have that awareness and that knowledge of love and truth.

<u>George</u>: Two other things that we've just touched upon, gravity and space time. I think again our forward-thinking scientists consider that gravity is a distortion or warping of that space time and you have mentioned to us that—how did you put it—that the different universes would have a different time ordering within the space time, something like that. Yes. All universes are inter-related.

<u>George</u>: So I feel that our scientific understanding which involves these connections between gravity and space-time and its distortion, I feel there's something really coming together there.

Yes. Do not forget that these people will be influenced by those from our world to make the correct judgements and assumptions, but being human with human traits and freewill, it is almost certain that many will misinterpret that influence. But I would say to you, to all of you that your world is moving in the right direction. There are many discrepancies of course, in the same way that the people of your Earth feel that information from our world has many discrepancies. But as I have told you, you can only give of what you know. It does not mean it is wrong, only different and of the capability of whoever is giving the information.

<u>George</u>: Yes, well if there are discrepancies from your world, Salumet, I imagine that depends upon...

Excuse me! There are no discrepancies, only in how humans view the information given. <u>George</u>: Yes, I was thinking more in terms of astral planes and I was going to say '*where* in your world' but clearly from deeper spirit, there will be no discrepancies.

No discrepancies.

George: Could I put it like that?

Yes, I will accept that from you.

Chuckles

<u>George</u>: I was just hesitating how to phrase it.

Yes.

<u>George</u>: Well thank you so much for further clarifying a difficult area and I feel that we are all much—I'm sure we are all much happier about that now, following that clarification. **Yes. Thank you for that question—I have waited for it for some time!**

George's Notes:

<u>Proof of multiple universes:</u> New Scientist, 24th Nov 2007 article: 'Standard Cosmology Cannot Explain Such a Giant Cosmic Hole.' A void with very few stars and galaxies, observed in the constellation Eridanus, is nearly a billion light-years across. It is thought to be the imprint of another universe beyond the edge of our own. It is cited as the first experimental evidence for another universe, also vindicating string theory. (String theory sees the ultimate building blocks of matter, sub-atomic quarks and leptons, as strings of mass-energy vibrating in 10-dimensional space-time.) The void was also revealed in maps of big bang afterglow (NASA's WMAP satellite, 2004). And the string theory itself leads to there being many, many universes. This is all becoming totally in line with Salumet's earlier simple and straightforward statements.

A very conversational spirit comes to talk about how her granny did things in the garden

We could learn a lot from the simpler approaches around flowers and herbs. Also, an interesting reminder from Salumet about better ways of growing plants. (2/3/15)

Lilian: Good evening and welcome. Good evening madam. You look just like my granny! Lilian: With a chuckle—Do I? What's your name? Sarah. <u>Lilian:</u> Hello Sarah—mine's Lilian (*Lilian*). On the other side of you is George. George. (But George was trying to adjust his hearing aids!) You're all very well behaved. Lilian: Nice and quiet are we? Nice and quiet. Lilian: Yeah, we're few in number tonight (7)—in our little group. So why have you come to talk to us? Just because you look like my granny. Lilian: Oh my word! Has she changed? I'm sure she would have. No, she went before I did. Lilian: Yes, but she would've changed. But you remind me of her! Not in the way you're dressed of course. Lilian: No. What sort of clothes did she wear?—long clothes? Yes-apron-cap-nice smile like you-used to grow her own herbs, but she couldn't save me-couldn't save me. Lilian: So how old were you when you passed? Oh I must have been nineteen. Lilian: Oh, very young. Yes—I had the consumption. So, my granny tried really hard, but it didn't work. Lilian: Yeah, she must have been disappointed. She was, but-<u>Lilian:</u> — Different now. So what do you do in spirit—apart from visiting groups like ours? I'm interested in the flowers and the herbs (yes) like my granny was. And I like to study them, and I try to influence people who use them (that's lovely). They're still good to use. <u>Lilian:</u> Yeah, it's a shame we don't more. Not always pure, like they were in granny's day, but nevertheless they're still good. George: Did you make a study of the flowers? *I* am at the moment—*I*'m studying.

<u>Sarah:</u> 'Cos Lilian likes flowers as well, don't you Lilian? (Yes) And she reminds you of your granny and Lilian likes flowers as well.

<u>Lilian:</u> I like the wild ones, **(Yes!)** probably more than the others.

My Granny loved all things that grew, but especially the herbs, because they helped people.

Lilian: Yes, they still use them—

I know.

-in medicines we have today.

Yes—any medicine's good isn't it, if it helps.

Lilian: That's true.

<u>George:</u> I was going to say, the herbs are used as much in cooking as for healing. **Yes, granny did that too—always adding little things, always looking out for people.** <u>George:</u> In studying flowers, are you also interested in the insects that visit the flowers and do the pollinating?

Well of course you have to take it all into account, but no I wouldn't say I was— <u>George:</u> Yes, I've been very interested myself in the way the flowers rely on the insects for pollination *(yes)*, and the bees in so doing collect the nectar for making honey.

Yes. It's all part of God's plan isn't it? (Indeed) Everything intertwines. Everything works with everything else. But my granny was a very wise woman, I know that now. I didn't at the time. I just—to be very truthful, I thought she was a little bit strange. (Chuckles)

<u>Paul</u>: Could I ask a question about—I was thinking, do you think sometimes when people get ill, that some of the herbs or flowers can sometimes turn up in their gardens—the ones that are needed for the healing—do you think that can happen?

It can happen and it does happen. And it's all down to the nature spirits (ah!). You mustn't forget they have a big say in gardens and woodland and all kinds of growth.

<u>Paul:</u> Sometimes, certain herbs—I remember 'fennel'—when we've lived in places sometimes fennel seems to grow very, very well—almost like a forest of it, even though we weren't particularly trying to grow it. I wondered if that was a sign that we should have

been eating a lot of fennel? Perhaps I can just say that wherever you live, if there is a glut of anything—it means that

it should be used (ah). So to answer your question sir: yes, you're quite correct. It's the same with anything that is grown locally to you—it's there for a good reason. So I would suggest maybe that you think a little bit more about things like that.

<u>Paul:</u> Yes, it makes sense because if a plant's growing very well and strong in the area (yes!) Maybe to eat that strong plant helps us be strong.

Yes, yes because you're also in that area for a good reason also. Don't forget that everything intertwines—everything is part of everything else.

Lilian: Did your granny ever use dandelions?

Yes, she used lots of things; I couldn't tell you all of their names, but I remember as a very small child her trying to teach me. But of course, I was never quite as interested as I should have been.

Sarah: But she sowed the seed.

She sowed the seed! Yes. (Chuckles) <u>Sarah</u>: One thing just came to mind talking about nature spirits and plants *(yes)*, if you take a cutting from a plant to make another plant *(yes)*, does it take part of that nature spirit that's in that plant into the new plant or does it get a new spirit?

But the nature spirit is not exactly in the plant. The nature spirits take care of the plant. Sarah: But hasn't each plant got its own spirit?

If you cut a plant it can suffer for a little while. It's never as clear cut as human beings seem to assume. There is feeling within all living things—but what it takes from the mother plant, shall we call it, is all the energy that it has sustained throughout its own growth. Therefore the younger plant is able to then grow strong and healthy, because it has been taken from another strong plant.

<u>Sarah:</u> Yes. But they do have their own spirits don't they?—plants, apart from the nature spirits around?

They all have energy—they all have individual energies, in the same way as you all have different energies. Every one of you in this room has different energies, but it is all the same energy (yes). I'm sounding rather clever aren't I?

(Agreement and laughs)

<u>George:</u> I imagine our farming methods sometimes make it difficult for the elementals. Yes. You will find where there's discord in any farmland the nature spirits—there's not as many of them, because they would withdraw a little way—not go away, but just hold back a little.

<u>George:</u> Yes—when I was young, *clover* was a very widely grown crop (*yes*) in the 'mixed farming' days (*yes*), but it's scarcely seen today.

-which as far as I am concerned is a pity, because it has a very strong energy.

<u>George:</u> Yes, it improves the soil—

Yes it does.

-It provides wonderful flowers for the bees-

Yes, you are quite correct sir.

-And it makes a superior type of hay for feeding animals.

Perhaps you can be a supporter for clover (mm).

Paul: We could grow our own clover in pots.

I think everyone knows what is right for themselves. I'm coming to the conclusion, the more I study here, that as individuals, you should have much more knowledge than you use. You know? It's innate within you and yet it is not used.

<u>Sarah:</u> We've been told this before that we have what we need—to get it out.

Yes, that is what I do—that is what I am interested in, and it is all down to my granny. Sarah: Well done your granny!

Yes, and she is still working with herbs and things, even now.

<u>George:</u> Yes, the knowledge is innate *(yes)*. But we do have unfortunate influences. Our politicians and our media like to, shall I say—shout their own views—

Yes, well if you don't mind me saying sir: I think you all have to return to simplicity (affirmations). I know you have critics who would say: how can you—that is impossible. Nothing is impossible, especially when you have the help from spirit.

Paul: Yes that's right we've got a powerful ally.

Yes and you have to use it.

Paul: We have to get on and re...

Lilian: Sow a few seeds.

Paul: Exactly—sow a few seeds, and re-establish our link with nature.

Yes. But of course, you have to remember, a lot of your modern medicine comes from the natural plants (yes). So, in a way there has been good come from it (yes) but you are moving away from what is truly the best for you, in the sense of health.

<u>Sarah:</u> Salumet tells us there is a balance, and this is where we've tipped the balance too much in the modern way and left the old behind, so we need to get the balance.

Yes, a lot of our teachers in spirit, always teach us that, that humankind has really grown much too quickly.

Lilian: Yes, it's been rapid.

Yes, but not always for the best.

<u>Sarah</u>: And of course we've got computers now, and robots that can work out things for us. So maybe that's not too good on the one side, but on the other side the computer is very useful and also spreads the word that Salumet's taught us.

That is as your free-will I believe. That is what our teachers tell us also, because we don't lose our free-will, we still have free-will here, and we know how powerful it can be. Lilian: It wouldn't make sense if we didn't have free-will, would it?

You would have to ask the Creator that, 'cos I really can't tell you. But I think personally it is very important (yes).

<u>George:</u> Yes, we have innate knowledge, we have spirit, we have elementals (*yes*), we have free-will—it's quite a combination!

It is a powerful combination sir—it is indeed, yes. Anyway I feel I am beginning to ramble on a little.

<u>Sarah:</u> That's alright, we're very happy to listen to you.

<u>Paul:</u> It's interesting stuff, I was trying to think about—if you have a little garden, it's tricky knowing what to plant, because as you say, the nature spirits will be wanting to bring their own seeds I'm sure, and maybe we should step back from it a bit and let nature—

Why don't you just FEEL—step back and FEEL what the plants and the trees and the shrubs are saying to you. And with that good energy, then the nature spirits can help. Paul: Ah yes! That's very good advice—

<u>George:</u> I think I see you as a teacher—you have come to us with quite a powerful message. Well, thank you sir, but I certainly would not class myself as a teacher. But every bit of information that you collate, has to be used in some way. I see it all the time on your planet, where people are given opportunities and they don't take it. And when it comes to plants, think of them as spiritual energy, feeling everything the same as you do, only in a slightly different way.

<u>Sarah:</u> So if you like a plant or you dislike a plant—

That plant will love you back and it will blossom.

<u>Sarah:</u> There are certain plants that I prefer over others. So that's probably because our energies aren't the same.

Yes, you are very much connected by the sound of it. Yes, if you love a plant, if you cherish it, feed and water it correctly, that plant will then return all of that love to you—the love and the beauty.

<u>George:</u> Yes, well Spring is coming along and it's a good time of year for us, and the weather is getting just a little bit warmer. I've been working in my greenhouse today *(have you?)*. Yes, and it's important to give the plants sufficient water. I also play them a little music sometimes.

That is really wonderful sir!

<u>George:</u> Some will think I'm a crackpot for doing that!

Sir, when it is your time to come to this world you will be in your element, because Spring as you say—over here is so much more beautiful and you will not need to feed and water your plants, because they already sing, they already bloom and it is all just so beautiful. I cannot explain to you how beautiful, because there is nothing in comparison on your planet. But I still love your planet, I do. If you have been to any other planets, which I know you haven't, but if you could, you would realise how beautiful this one you live on is. The colours are beautiful.

<u>George</u>: We have had the privilege of speaking with people from other planets (ah right, okay).

<u>Paul:</u> I'm sure you're right—the nature, the animals, and the insects and the birds are absolutely stunningly beautiful.

Yes, the Creator has been kind to this planet Earth, as on other planets too. But I am not so much interested in other planets. I know they exist, but I cannot give you information. I just know that this planet Earth is a beautiful one.

<u>Sarah</u>: Do you think you've been influenced by the fact that you were once here and you like it because it's familiar?

Yes, and I can remember the love and the beauty that my grandmother brought, with her flowers and herbs and how much joy and help it gave to others. That's what is important, it's not whether they get healed or not, but the joy they feel within themselves—the touch on their spirit.

<u>Lilian:</u> Yes, she sounds a lovely lady.

<u>Paul:</u> We understand that our visitors from other planets like to build pyramids—and they have done all over the Earth, on this Earth plane—built pyramids in different countries. And that seems to have an effect on the plants *(yes)*. We're only just learning about it, but it seems that some plants grow better near these pyramids.

That is what I'm trying to say—this planet is a beautiful one. It has had visitations from others on other planets. This I do know and this I can confirm for you. I don't know too much, because that is not what I am studying and I have eons of time to find out details. But I do know that, yes, on your planet, pyramids that you have mentioned, and your seas and your air are all contributors to beauty.

<u>George:</u> Yes, with visitors to our planet, one of the first things they've done is build a pyramid to produce the extra energy that they need. And yes, we are aware that this energy also has its influence on the plants that grow nearby.

Of course.

Sarah: Have any of these visitors brought plants to us?

I believe that has happened, yes. I believe they have introduced other strains that weren't originally on this planet, but I do believe that is not known about too much.

<u>Mark:</u> Ah, because I did hear that some plants have been sprouting up near pyramids, which were supposed to have been extinct for thousands of years. I don't know if they would have been brought maybe?

I cannot confirm that for you, but it would not surprise me in the least. Yes, I'm sorry I can't confirm.

Mark: That's alright, you've brought us lots of interesting information.

(Affirmed)

It's rather nice being here speaking to like-minded people. Some people are very sceptical, even when we bring information from spirit, they cannot always accept it and I often wonder why not, when indeed you are spirit—you know—it confuses me sometimes. <u>Sarah:</u> Well I think we've been very lucky with our teacher that we've had, and I think he's put us all on the right track, so that's helped a lot as well.

Yes, there have been many teachers come to Earth to bring knowledge I think.

<u>Paul:</u> ...So we are becoming more knowledgeable, gradually. I think also we don't always have gardens, but I think most of us are quite—we like animals and plants—

I think when the soul is touched, your love for all things grows. For some people it may be stronger in one direction—like animals, or children, or woodlands or whatever. But again that is your free-will, but definitely a love exists for you all.

Paul: Mm for this thing called 'nature'.

Nature—it's a rather nice word, do you not think?

(Agreed)

Nature—I like it! Anyway, I'm being told I have talked too much and I really have to leave. <u>Lilian:</u> We've thoroughly enjoyed your visit.

Thank you. And I'm so pleased to see a replica of my granny.

(Laughs)

Sarah: And especially one who likes plants!

<u>Lilian:</u> I'll send love to your grandmother.

Perhaps she has influenced you at some time, who knows? I perhaps will try to find out. <u>Paul:</u> And maybe you can pop in again some time, it's been a very nice chat.

(General agreement)

Sarah: Could I just ask how long you've been in spirit?

I don't know exactly—I think it's about 125 years or something. You must remember time is so different.

Sarah: Yes we appreciate that.

Once you come to spirit all of those mundane things seem to disappear. And I know sceptics always say: but how can you forget when you were here? It's because it's not important.

<u>Sarah:</u> Yes, that's right. I just wondered if Lilian was a reincarnation of your grandmother. <u>Lilian:</u> Her grandmother's still there...

My grandmother's not reincarnated yet. (Oh right). *No she is—I still see my grandmother as she was.*

<u>Sarah:</u> That's right, I remember you saying, yes.

<u>George:</u> I think we understand that scepticism will decline and a factor in this is computers and the internet, which is providing an all-round view of things, which our traditional media—well it's one-sided, but I think more people these days are going to the internet with their computers and getting a better balance of knowledge.

Yes, your machinery, your computers do offer knowledge, but they do not and cannot and never will provide you will spiritual senses. You can read and you can gain knowledge, but to grow you must use the senses you have been given, within the physical body. You must use your **mind**.

<u>George:</u> Yes, it's just unfortunate that there are so many Earthly *material* influences.

Yes, but to have knowledge, even if you are materially-minded, can only be for the good. Do you not agree sir?

George: Oh yes, it is for the good if people have more knowledge-

And after all, that is why the computer came to you.

-and develop their minds accordingly.

Yes, provided it is used correctly, it is a means for knowledge.

<u>Sarah:</u> Yes, but of course like everything else, it gets abused.

Well, that is what you must be careful of. But I'm sorry to say I'm being called again and I can't ignore it this time.

(Thanks and farewells)

George's Notes:

<u>Clover (Trifolium)</u>: Red and white varieties of clover are in fact grown today, often in admixture with rye grass and largely as forage crops; also for making silage. Clover has advantages over grass as cattle feed, providing significantly beneficial protein. In making protein, it takes in nitrogen from the air so that nitrogenous factors are not depleted in the soil.

<u>Salumet's corroborative message:</u> Eleven years earlier (19th April 2004) our teacher and guide had this to say:

We have spoken recently about many things but in particular about the state of your food crops. You remember? I would like to bring to you this time another thought for your *consumption* shall I say!! We have spoken much of the civilizations of long ago. Perhaps my dear friend you are not aware that those ancients called upon angelic realms for the nurturing of food crops. Might I say to you, that perhaps with knowledge growing as it is today, and the wave of thought of growing more natural foodstuffs should I say, that perhaps man might take a leaf out of the book of the ancients. There remains even to this present day a part of what was. After all even in your churches this day, do they not bless the food and ask for heavenly help; it is a remnant of ancient times.

<u>George</u>: Yes, I think you refer to what we know as 'harvest festival' in the churches. But it is similar also to those people who love to be with the Earth and the growing of all foodstuff. They have a love that attracts to them the elementals of the Earth but they are slightly different from the angelic realms who are waiting for the whole of your planet to ask for help in this way.

<u>Sarah</u>: I think there are still some tribes today who ask for help from what they would term 'gods'.

Yes there are people still upon your planet but they become fewer and fewer. I hope my friends that you will think upon this matter and perhaps we may be able to discuss next time what you feel or perhaps even you could create your little experiments and use your thoughts to those in the angelic realms. Yes?

<u>Sarah</u>: It has come at just the right time for me too because I have just made a vegetable garden. I shall certainly call upon them!

Yes, try my friends. I am sure you would be amazed at how healthy these plants would be.

<u>Paul</u>: I should imagine you could also use them to control what we term 'pests' – I know that that is a bad word really – the parts of nature that damage the food that we grow.

With help from the angelic realms there would be no disease; the plants would be naturally healthy.

<u>George</u>: I think there is a certain amount of relearning from ourselves in working *with* nature instead of against.

You must not allow any negative thinking such as our dear friend has broached about 'pests'. You must believe in that power and I can assure you that all of your plants will be most healthy. Help my dear friends is always available if you would but ask.

So, our visitor this evening is perfectly in line with that earlier teaching, and I think there is a growing awareness that the older ways of food production, whether it be garden or agriculture are superior. 'Organic' growing without use of chemicals that are toxic towards nature is thankfully increasing. And we should commune with spirit and elementals. This has been a powerful reiterated message.

When science is in danger of going too far

Difficulty in deciding when science is trying to play god. Salumet advises. (16/3/15)

<u>George:</u> Well we have had a question sent in Salumet, which I would very much like to put to you **(yes)**. It concerns two people producing a baby with what is considered medically to be a high risk of disease being involved. And there is the idea of introducing genes from a third person to reduce the risk of a disease occurring in the child. This is referred to as a 'designer baby', and the one who sent the question in, wonders if you have any comment on this.

I believe that we spoke about these designer babies at some point. What I would say to you, my dear friend, is that when mankind begins to interfere too much with what is in the natural world, there will always be the results of that interference. My own feelings on this is that anything that can help mankind in a medical way—if it is good, if the thoughts are good, if it is for the best of any individual, then so be it. But there is in your body of science *too much* interference and I feel that this is never the correct pathway to take (yes). So, my answer to you, my dear friend, is that I have reservations about this thing. They are already using genes for helping others and there is an element of good when it *is* helping others. But when it comes to self-satisfaction, I begin to feel a little uncomfortable.

George: Yes, I think you said something similar where transplants are concerned.

Yes, and yet it happens, but that does not always mean that it is correct. Much in your world has been misused, and as I have said, there will always be some result from using and doing these things.

<u>Sarah:</u> I suppose the thing is some of these designer babies, if there's a hereditary disease, they can now—

But they are playing God.

<u>Sarah:</u> Yes, well I was going to say they might stop the disease, but maybe that child was meant to have that disease.

Yes—yes, it is a subject that we will explore at a later date, but there is much unease in our world about what is happening in yours. And if someone is trying to help, that is a good thing, but it is not always the correct way. The intention is good and that is what will always be taken into consideration.

Jan: If it's for selfish gain, that's not-

Yes, self-satisfaction sometimes is the aim.

<u>Lilian:</u> I was just thinking that the spirit of the baby before it comes into the human form— There are always those spirits who will be willing to come quickly into any body. Although we have great care and great advice from those in spirit, you still have free-will when it comes to returning to Earth (I see). So, remember that it is not always the case that the spirit has chosen wisely. <u>Lilian:</u> I was just thinking that in some cases it's quite brave of that spirit to agree to come back into that body.

There is no one answer to this, but you will always have spirit who is ready to jump into the human body. So, does that help just a little? Lilian: Yes. Thank you.

George's Notes:

<u>DNA From Three in Childbirth:</u> In vitro fertilization with DNA from three parents would appear to be a way of avoiding inherited defects. Such defects as muscular dystrophy and a range of horrendous inherited-from-the-mother conditions can now be avoided by introducing DNA from a third party. The principle can clearly have what may easily be termed 'good application'.

Man is not affecting the atmosphere as much as has been feared

Salumet reassures that much of what is in the atmosphere has always been there. We have just stirred things up by our activities. We must try not to be so fearful. (6/7/15)

<u>George:</u> Yes, there's one that you may well be able to confirm for us Salumet. I was reading in a chemical journal this week about some investigational work regarding cloud formation—the high clouds in our weather system. And scientists have been flying into the clouds and collecting samples for analysis, and are declaring that clouds are formed largely as the result of what they call 'condensation nuclei'. And those would be of two types: mineral dust, which can arise from agriculture, and especially the way we do agriculture today. And the other type of condensation nucleus is metal particles, which they declare would come from industry. But I feel that cloud formation is much enhanced these days as the result of our 'chemtrails', which we have talked about—and these put metal particles into the atmosphere, and I suspect they're playing quite a big role in the condensation that forms clouds. Are you able to comment on that?

Yes—of course as time continues, the atmospheres of your planet alter, as you rightly say, by how mankind is treating the Earth—of course, it has to have results. But what I would wish to say to you, my dear friend is this: that for all time your Earthly planet has been a mixture of many things, and like the genes of your body, it holds onto many particles. I am not speaking scientifically at this point, but what I am doing is saying to you that you cannot use the time and space that you exist in to say these things have been caused. All of these happenings have already existed. Does that make sense to you?

<u>George:</u> All of these happenings have already happened in effect.

Yes—let me find a simplistic way of saying this to you: if you have a—and I know all of you here enjoy your cup of tea—

(Acknowledged with chuckles)

At the bottom of every cup of tea there are particles that you would call 'tea leaves' (yes)—yes—not today because I know you use paper—

(Chuckles)

But if you were, after one week, to stir your tea, all of these particles would rise and show themselves—a little like the state of your world. Although you think that a lot is caused by how you live today, a lot of the time it is stuff already within the atmosphere anyway

(yes). Do you understand? (Yes) Of course it can be exaggerated at times, but nevertheless it is wiser for you to retain that your Earth has never been so different at any of its human time (yes). It can be made a little worse, but that is caused by the stirring of the humans within. You understand?

George: Yes, it is something that has built up-

No it has not built up—it has always existed, and only comes to the fore when it has been aggravated by some such condition—perhaps one of the conditions that you have mentioned.

<u>George:</u> Yes, changes in agriculture.

Yes—it is a complicated subject that you have chosen there—and not easy within your world to find the correct words for them.

<u>George:</u> But perhaps it is good that scientists are studying this at this time—

That is the purpose of your scientists is it not?—that they are always curious—that they will always seek something new. After all, if you go back to the beginning of my teachings, did I not say that all has been? They are important words to remember.

<u>George:</u> Yes, I was thinking that the cloud cover seemed to be increasing, but perhaps we should see it more as a natural fluctuation—

Natural—yes—yes; I think you would be wiser to do so and to think more along those lines. But nevertheless, your scientists are here to find out as much as they can—we hope in order to help others, but not always unfortunately.

<u>George</u>; Yes, what comes from our scientific investigations is rather a mixed bag of items. Yes, but nevertheless of interest to humankind, and I have to say, they have at times brought *good* to man. They have looked at many things and provided much; so we will try not to judge them too harshly.

<u>George:</u> Yes, we will try not to judge and try not to be fearful.

Yes, always do not be fearful.

Salumet is not quite in agreement with the philosopher Viktor Shauberger

A philosophical question is presented by George and a response from deep spirit. (10/8/15)

<u>George:</u> Perhaps I could mention one who had quite an amazing perception in the first half of the last century—Viktor Schauberger. And he made the observation that man's devised processes have the character that they begin *within* and expand outwards, with a huge output of wastage of energy and heat, whereas—Hiroshima being an extreme example of this; whereas nature has the reverse processes. The weather vortex begins *without* and produces all the energy *within*, likewise the whirlpool in water begins without and the process goes within. So he made the observation that nature's processes are quite different from the man-made processes and opposite. And we with our methods are spoiling the planet, and perhaps I could quote from him and his words were: *In view of the fact that we're heading for extreme planetary spoilage*—he said about sixty years ago—*when the time is right and the need is great, perhaps some higher intelligence with a concern for human evolution will intervene and help us. Well, I think that has happened, and a big 'thank you' to you Salumet, and your colleagues for helping us!* Yes, we in spirit, endeavour to try to help in any way that we can. I partly agree with the words you have spoken, but not fully. All must come from within to begin with. What exists on your planet is starting from without to go within, but when you speak of a creative force, all must start from within. You are all the *ideals* of the creative force, are you not? You are given this planet to live upon, and yes mankind has at times neglected his love and his duty of tending to this beautiful planet. But that is happening in the event of what you call 'progress' and sometimes progress is not as it should (be), but what is progressing is the thinking of mankind, and that thinking begins from within, because that is the spirit speaking. Do you understand?

<u>George:</u> Yes—so I feel that Viktor Schauberger made a great observation, but it's not absolutely wholly true.

Not quite correct, but I know where he was coming from in his thinking. And the other point I would like to make is that he tends to think of the creative force as some great human who has the right to interfere. That is not quite correct. As you know, the creative force is in all things, and mankind was placed upon the planet with his free will in order that he might return home without interference from that creative force. That part of existence does not include those like me, who come from spirit to help. We are not the creative force. Do you understand? (Yes) Are you sure?

George: I was just thinking: there is the matter of influencing-

Yes, but the influence comes from us in spirit. Many who have already lived upon your Earth—many of us who do not or have not. So you see, in a sense, we still retain some of the human elements.

<u>George:</u> Yes—I was thinking back to when you first came in 1994 (yes) and we had been heading towards nuclear oblivion (yes) and that changed course.

Again, the time was right because there was so much fear. There is fear today amongst many, but I would wish to dispel that fear, because fear, like all energy, transmutes and grows and that is not what we would desire to happen. I hope that helps just a little. <u>George:</u> Yes indeed—that's wonderful; thank you Salumet.

Discoveries from under the oceans

Salumet has made many predictions about discoveries from under the oceans. He has also hinted that there will be new energy sources from under the oceans. We await with interest. (28/9/15)

I do not know, my dear friends, if you are aware of the knowledge that is coming to man from many things under your seas—great strides are being made there, and I would ask, because I have told you previously of these things—be aware of what is coming. That is all I wish to say on that subject.

<u>George</u>: Might I ask Salumet: does that embrace a number of underwater discoveries of structures—of stone structures, that have been made in the past, before the sea levels rose?

It entails all knowledge that has previously been missed. It will be of benefit to mankind to obtain this knowledge. But there is much that can be useful to you so be aware my dear friends.

Here is another reference presented as just a hint. (19/1/15)

<u>Paul:</u> I was thinking about earlier when you said about new discoveries in the sea, and one being an energy. One of the big problems with the planet seems to be the reliance on fossil fuels **(yes)**. And I just wondered if you could give us any information about when the day will come when we will find a good alternative?

Jan: The sea!

I think you feel I may be like a calendar—

(Titters)

-But my dear friend, no I cannot give you a specific date. All I can tell you is that these things are happening *now*. There are fresh and new discoveries at all times, and what is discovered a lot of the time will not already be known. That is as much information as I can give to you (yes)—at this time anyway.

<u>Paul:</u> Yes, because the discoveries are one thing, but actually getting them accepted is another—

Yes, I understand what you are meaning, but do not be too concerned. Let us first find what they have within the seas. Now, I think for this time, my dear friends, I will take my leave of you. I hope I have been helpful to you.

(Affirmed + thanks)

And let us see what this year unfolds for all of you. Yes.

Santilli telescope and the missing link

George and Jan ask about these two areas of interest. Salumet again confirms that the human race has never been genetically engineered in any way! (8/2/16)

<u>George:</u> Perhaps one more difficult one to think about is a technical consideration. We are all familiar with the Galileo telescope based on the convex lens that enlarges our view of the universe and matter. I have recently read a report on what is called the 'Santilli' telescope, which is based on the concave lens, and designed for revealing, not matter, but antimatter—antimatter based on antiparticles.

I would only say this to you my dear friends: if there is matter, there is always antimatter. <u>George:</u> Ah! Well that in itself is very interesting—

Yes, because you always have to have a balance.

<u>George:</u> Yes, it has been rather conjectural.

Yes, but just keep that in mind about matter. There is much you do not know yet and much for this planet to find out.

<u>George:</u> I understand the digital camera is able to photograph images from the Santilli telescope.

Yes—but do not forget also that they are being helped by us from spirit. <u>George:</u> Yes of course.

Yes, all things that happen have been helped by our world in some way or another. <u>George:</u> So, this is another part of evolution on our way forward—

Yes—yes, of course. Now, are there any more questions this time?

<u>Jan:</u> I do have one from Richard, but I feel at this time it is probably not the right time to ask you. At the end of our discussions—he wanted to know, regarding the 'missing link' in the human chain of evolution—

Yes, do you feel that there is only one missing link?

<u>Jan:</u> No, Richard suggests that there are more than—quite a few actually that we haven't had answered.

Yes, you are at the very beginnings of discovery of your planets. So yes, I will say to him: he is right in his thoughts (yes). Yes, there is not just one missing link.

Jan: No, he mentioned to me at least three that he was aware of in the chain that they haven't lined them all up yet, but—

As the planet progresses and evolves, you do not get the answers to the questions. The questions become greater—that is what you have to remember also (yes). As you answer one question, another one arises (yes), and that will always be whilst you live on this planet.

Jan: I think he, well I know he is extremely interested. His main question to himself is were we engineered in some way—that we don't appear to have evolved from the ape, that they say we do. I'm not quite sure what he's read up to, but were we engineered in some way by ETs? —that was his question.

I know where he is going, but at this time I will say to him 'no', you have not been engineered in the way that he means.

Jan: Okay, thank you.

NOTES:

Santilli Telescope: The data on this item was sent to us by a reader in Australia. Thank you, Emmanuel! Dr Ruggero Santilli is highly regarded and has in the past had Nobel Prize nomination. The telescope or a pair of telescopes are able to reveal intelligently moving objects in the universe that are otherwise invisible; also, likewise, entities in Earthly domain. It is expected that this step forward will achieve much.

Matter, anti-matter, aether, adamantine particles

Several important points were discussed including the significant statement that aether can affect the speed of light. This may prove to be important in explaining why the universe 'appears' to be expanding from red shift observations. The first scientist to notice redshift in light spectra from stars was Hippolyte Fizeau in 1848. Red shift was later seen across the whole observable universe. The expanding universe is the basis for the Big Bang theory which Salumet has said never happened. It would appear that we are not seeing the whole picture. Also, if the universe is infinite, then we are only seeing a small part of it, so remain unaware of what is happening in more remote regions. There is much to think about here. (16/5/16)

<u>George:</u> Ah, well—we have recently spoken of the 'Santilli telescope' and the observation of an anti-matter universe **(yes)**. You suggested I might think further on this matter **(yes)**. Well, my physical thinking is rather like this: The aether plus its mode of transmission governs the *speed of light* to this planet. Its mode of transmission has been described as torsional or twisting, and this controls the speed of light until it strikes matter and transfers its energy to that. And thinking physically on this, if we consider a single twist, if it goes further to a *break point*, it will produce a clockwise part and an anti-clockwise part, which might suggest matter and anti-matter. Anyway, the aether represents a stage in the production—the creation of matter, and there seems to be good evidence for an anti-matter universe. And the present scientific community is aware and acknowledges that their reasoning leaves a large part of the universe unaccounted for. The anti-matter universe would contribute to that part which is not at the moment acknowledged. I would be glad of any further commentary you might have on that Salumet.

Yes, I understand what you are saying, but to simplify it for the others, it is not as complicated as it may seem. There will never be a full understanding with your scientific world, but it indicates to us how much knowledge they are beginning to gain. Always I have told you there is plus and minus in all parts of life, and this applies to the matter of the universe and the universes further afield. Of course, I would say that your scientists are dealing very well with the information which is being fed to them from our world. That is the first step I have to make to you.

<u>George:</u> That is very nice to know.

They would have no knowledge at all if some of it was not coming from us. You know and understand that all of your life is dependent upon being spiritual beings. And when you speak of the aether—of course, it is the most important part in gauging how the rest of the universes work. But I feel for this time, your scientists need to remain uncomplicated with their visions. Do you understand?

George: Yes, I see.

And allow more knowledge to come from us, which would then gain *them* more knowledge, here on this Earth.

<u>George:</u> Yes, and it would speed this process up if **(yes)** more of them went within and— Yes, and listened to that still voice; yes of course it would help, but although in times past I have said almost they are a little ignorant of all that is happening. We have now reached a stage where some of them are beginning to listen—to work out for themselves that information, and to define what it is all about. But they will never have the full answer, not whilst you remain upon this Earth plane.

<u>George:</u> Yes, and would you agree that the aether plays a major role—

It is a natural role—it is not something that is *made*, it has always been.

<u>George:</u> Yes, it plays a major role in the Creation (yes) and a major role in— —existence.

<u>George:</u> Yes, and in controlling the speed of light.

—And that also, yes, I would agree with you on that one point (yes, wonderful). Does that help you?

<u>George:</u> That clarifies very nicely, thank you.

I hope that the others have understood, because you are a gentleman of much wisdom but it is not always easy for the others to fully understand your questions, but we are grateful for them.

<u>George:</u> Well thank you. Well, I'm writing this book on the aether **(yes)**, and it may well be that it will be beyond a few people, but I hope that some will find it of interest.

Yes, we can assure you there will be interest.

<u>George:</u> Oh thank you.

We thank you, my dear friend, we thank you for all the good work that you have done the words that you have printed, and many people have come to know just a little more of the life that continues.

<u>Mark:</u> I believe you told us over a year ago about the discovery of more planets and that's come to fruition—they announced that about a week ago, I think.

Yes, I am always happy to hear that our information materialises for you, and that you know that the words that I give to you are made of truth; we thank you for that.

<u>Serena:</u> Could I ask a question slightly related to George I believe, about Adamantine Particles **(Yes)**. What are they?

What are they? They are made from the substance of all life—if that is a simple answer for you.

Serena: Because they're very, very, very small, aren't they?

Minute, I would say—is the word that I would use. Yes, they are part of existence. I do not know how else to explain it to you—yes.

<u>George:</u> We respect that what comes to us from you Salumet, is truth **(yes)**. The generation of that truth, one could almost say, is a 'feedback process' from all knowledge that has been gained from this and other planets in the universe **(yes)** and other universes, I believe you have said in the past.

Well you see—*all* of your world is never still. It is evolving in the same way as you are, and mankind is a curious creature. He forever seeks answers to many things. Sometimes these questions are irrelevant to your spiritual growth, but we understand that, because of the curiosity, you like to ask more and more questions. The question, my dear friends, I would wish you to ask is: how do we become more spiritual whilst in the human body? That is the important question.

Notes by George. (16/5/16)

1: Matter and anti-matter: What follows is intended to bring the more general reader up to an understanding of that highly technical question to Salumet concerning matter and antimatter. This follows a first mention of the Santilli telescope in a question to Salumet on 8th February. Salumet's statement at that time was: 'I would only say this to you, my dear friends: if there is matter, there is always anti-matter—you always have to have a balance.' This is the invention of Dr Rugerro Santilli that actually reveals (and proves the existence of) an anti-matter universe. So, it should help the general reader enormously if we begin by considering the nature of waves, beginning with water waves:

Waves on water: We are all familiar with ocean waves. They are clearly visible, they travel slowly, and they have their energy, which they give up on reaching a coastline. This energy transfer is apparent when we see shifting sands and cliff erosion.

Sound waves in air: This is a compression wave with alternate compressed and reduced pressure parts. Sound waves travel very much faster than water waves—around 340 metres per second (but with dependence on temperature, humidity etc). Just like water waves, sound has energy which is given up when it strikes a surface. If that surface happens to be our eardrum, then it vibrates the eardrum and that is the basis of our hearing ability. It is possible for extremely loud sounds to knock down walls and to shake machines to pieces. So, in these cases, the energy transfer is well demonstrated. We must bear in mind that both water wave and sound waves are entirely physical involving physical media through which they travel.

Light waves in the aether: Light waves are very, very much faster again than sound waves almost 300 million metres per second (186,000 miles per second). A reason for this is that the aether is non-physical so that the travelling light wave has no weight to shift. An important thing is that just like sound waves one can see it as units comprising pressure and reduced pressure parts—or each part may be a twist (torsion)—and Professor Ervin Laszlo makes a strong case for this—or it may be both. But whatever the structure of the light wave, the important thing for us to observe is that just like water waves and sound waves, it carries energy which transfers to the surface that it falls upon. When that surface is our skin, it produces sunburn. When that surface is dark, the absorbed energy makes it hot. Lighter surfaces reflect more energy and that is why sunhats are usually white; so, all these waves have the common feature of carrying energy that is given up on reaching a material surface, and the understanding of one type of wave should help us to visualise another. The aether: The aether is a universal (non-physical) essence that has several functions: (1) It conveys sunlight and starlight to this and other planets. (2) It sustains life on this and other planets. (3) Aether has an essential role in the creation process—a half-way stage between spirit and matter. (4) Matter and anti-matter are produced simultaneously, and there have been several references to the fact that this is so.

These details lead to the conclusion that there is indeed an anti-matter universe. This is claimed by Dr Rerrero Santilli and is confirmed by Salumet.

Bio-fuel from seaweed: Whilst the question as placed was really seen as a means of making bio-fuel, several sources see the process of ethanol fermentation as a way of making wine. So, it is understandable that Salumet's reply relates to winemaking.

A question about nuclear weapons

A sensitive subject that has created much fear. George asks should we stop nuclear technology altogether. (18/7/16)

<u>George:</u> Can I ask a question about nuclear weapons? (Yes). There are those on Earth, who make nuclear bombs, nuclear weapons. I feel this has to be bad news for planet Earth, and bad new for the people. The situation is not so clear as regards the development of nuclear power for industry and production. My feeling is that this can pose such huge problems for future generations, it might be better left alone. Would you care to comment on this please?

I will – Nuclear energy has been misused by you people on Earth. It would not, I think, be wise to leave it be. It has been given to you, the knowledge of it, for a very good reason, for the betterment of mankind, but it has been misused. We are trying from our realms now, in a concerted effort, to influence world leaders in these matters. On that I can say no more other than we are trying to put the thoughts, right thoughts to the right people, that these things will and can be changed.

Do we need to fear the Terminator?

An exciting area of science is AI or artificial intelligence. However, films such as Terminator have caused people to seriously wonder if we should fear our robotic helpers? This is discussed with Salumet after a question from Paul. (4/9/17)

<u>Paul:</u> They expressed concern that the way artificial intelligence or 'AI' as it's called, is developing so quickly with computers and robots, they wondered if at some point these computers and robots will get so ... they'll develop an intelligence of sorts that goes beyond humans, and they could even annihilate humans at some point; but there's that general fear I think, being expressed about how quick, the rapidity of technological development at the moment.

Yes, we are well aware of what is happening in your world and, yes, your technology is taking *'leaps and bounds'*, I think you say.

Agreed

Yes, do not forget that all information originally comes from Spirit, so it would be for us to try to *temper* the way this knowledge is used. All throughout your history mankind has interfered, has not listened to Spirit and the love that comes with it; this will always be, because of your free will. All I can tell you at this point, is that we in Spirit are aware and will do all that we can to make sure this knowledge is used for good.

Paul: Yes, it comes down to free will, I guess ...

You will never stop mankind's free will, you will never stop man doing deeds against his fellow man, which he should never do; but these things are part of life's existence on this earth.

<u>Paul:</u> I wondered if even computers are *capable* of really *thinking*, even advanced ones—I think some people think they can almost develop a consciousness, but I wouldn't have thought so myself. Would you have any comments on that?

I do, and I feel these comments are unfounded; that is all I will say, I do not see that they can become ... you are speaking almost as if they would become a god.

<u>Paul:</u> Right, yes, but actually they can only really do the tasks that have been programmed into them, **(yes)** they can't really go outside of that **(yes)**

<u>Sarah:</u> Surely consciousness, what Paul was speaking about, is a spiritual thing, and they're not Spirit, they're a machine?

Pause

Paul: Yes, I think so ... so, yeah, they are just machines at the end of the day.

Yes, yes. (Thank you) But I would say, do not concern yourself too much about that, they are making great progress as far as that goes, but we are aware, and we are trying to temper what information they are using.

Paul: Ah, yeah, I'm that's very reassuring to them, thank you, thank you.

You see, what is happening here, and I will say it before I leave you, is that they are trying to bring much fear to the world, because with such negative thoughts come the fear, (yes) and you must reject all areas of fear in your lives.

Paul: Yes, and technology can bring so much good, can't it?

Yes, it can, that is why the information has been given, but as I have said, mankind is very clever at turning everything around.

Chuckle + agreement

<u>Sara:</u> And I think often many humans, they don't always realise they're doing it, but they create a big drama, **(yes)** and people seem to hook into that drama quite easily, without realising they're doing it. **(yes)** So it's very unconscious often.

You are quite correct, it is so much easier, it would seem, for human beings to find more fear in any situation, than they do love, and all of the positive aspects of love. And I hope, my dear friends, our conversation will help you to rejuvenate the thoughts of positive thinking, (Agreed) that it will help you in everyday life, (yes) to send out so much love (yes) and to allow negative thoughts to dissipate. Thanks

Energy shifts within the cosmos

Salumet gives a promise that much will be discovered about energy bursts, future discoveries of uncharted stars and other 'goings on' in the cosmos. (9/4/18)

I would like just to say that as your year progresses, towards the end of this current year, there will be many "goings on", as you would say, within your solar system; watch out for all of these, because it is a change which we welcome, because of all the disruption not only in your system, solar system, but many others. I believe I have told you that the disruption belongs not only to your Earth, but to many planets, and by the end of this coming year, this will begin to change.

<u>Sarah:</u> So, change for the better. **(Yes)** Good—thank you.

Paul: Will we be able to perceive the change?

It will be noticed within your night skies, that there are changes and there will be many new stars to be found. So be aware my dear friends; I tell you this, only because I know you are interested in what is to come; your curiosity abounds. So, remember my words and you will begin to see an easing of problems.

Jan: So, it's an energy shift, (Yes) within our universe-s? (Yes)

Sabine: It has already started, hasn't it?

Not quite yet, people have spoken of these shifts, but this is something different, this is something more *powerful*.

Jan: More radical even...

Yes—so yes, there are always changes, but this I feel is good for all of you to know. Sarah: Are these stars, are they *new* stars, or are they just new stars to *us*?

They're just unnoticed stars a lot of them. But of course, there are *'energy bursts'*, shall we say that create new stars also, but most of them are just unnoticed.

<u>Sarah:</u> Yes, they'll become more visible, so we'll be able to see them. **(Yes)** Thank you. <u>Graham:</u> That's fascinating. **(Yes)**

Paul: Almost like things are *clearing* in the night sky.

That is quite a good way of expressing it, my dear friend, it is. There has been so much, shall we say, *'pressure'* on the Earth, but it will help immensely, so I felt that it was good for you to have some uplifting information.

<u>Paul:</u> Wonderful! Can you tell us anything about, is it emanating *from* the other universes? It is a collaboration of many universes, yes, it is not one particular universe involved, but it is almost like, you as a group, agreeing for something to happen, you all as individuals, take your part in it.

Energy from the Oceans

Salumet has mentioned many times about future energies coming from the Oceans. This is confirmed again in this brief reference to new battery technology using seawater. (13/1/20)

Paul: I've got a few, but if anyone else has any, (Pause) if not I can start. One reader mentioned they've read on the internet, they think it is the energy you mentioned previously: A company called IBM has discovered a way to make a new battery from seawater that seems to be far better than the lithium batteries that exist; we were wondering if this is the one that you talked about, or is this a different one? I will tell you that this instrument I am using was having a conversation with the gentleman across the room about energy and such in the seas, but I would like to say, any new interest in the seas can only be good. I have said that much energy can be taken, it is one of the elements in your world which can be used and used for progression in the world of energies. So, my question, or answer I mean to you, is that yes, all of these things are possible; but like many things, it takes mankind a little while to put all of the facts together and to begin to use what is appropriate for the time.

Paul: Good, so perhaps it's all connected anyway.

Yes, there is much to be discovered, (There is more to come) more to come, yes.